Morris County Resource List

Compiled and Maintained by: The Morris County Provider Resource Committee

Last Revised: July 2019

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Childcare
Clothing 7
Community Outreach and Client Advocacy 7
Drop In Centers 8
Education 8-10
ESL Classes 10-12
Employment 12
Family Violence 13-14
Financial Assistance & Money Management 14-16
Food Pantries, Soup Kitchens, & Emergency Food 16-23
Furniture
Healthcare24-26
HIV/AIDS26-27
Housing Programs27-33
Security Deposit/First Month's Rent Assistance 34
Immigration 34-35
Legal
LTGBTQ+ 37-38
Medication/Prescription Assistance 38-39
Mental Health 39-42
Parenting
Senior Services 45-48
Shelters
Animals/Pets 52-53
Substance Abuse Services 53-59
Transportation 59-62
Transportation
•
Utilities 62-64

To submit suggestions for edits or additions to this list, please email c.romeo@njas-inc.org

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

<u>CHI</u>	<u>LDCARE</u>
Child & Family Resources	Children on the Green
111 Howard Boulevard, Suite 104	50 S. Park Place
Mount Arlington, NJ 07856	Morristown, NJ 07960
973-398-1730	973-984-0094
Fax: 973-398-0319	
Email: Info@cfrmorris.org	childrenonthegreen.org
Website: <u>www.cfrmorris.org</u>	
	<u>y.gannon@morristownymca.org</u> (Finance Admin.)
Childcare Referrals, Parent Coaching, Supervised	<pre>christine@ChildrenOnTheGreen.org (Director)</pre>
Visitation, Childcare Financial Assistance, Childcare	
Workforce Training, Pediatric CPR & First Aid	Located in the United Methodist Church
Training, Diaper Bank.	
Salvation Army Childcare	Dover Childcare Center, Inc.
95 Spring St.	50 N. Morris Street
Morristown, NJ 07960	Dover, NJ 07801
Phone: 973-539-2700	973-366-0277
Fax: 973-270-0171	973-328-3306 (Fax)
http://www.salvationarmyusa.org	www.NJDOVERCHILDCAREcenter.COM
	Doverccc@optonline.net
Early Years Childcare Center	El Primer Paso (Spanish Speaking Childcare)
52 Copper Road	29 Segur Street
Denville, NJ 07834	Dover, NJ 07801
973-586-9003	973-361-0880
earlyyears@optonline.net	Fax: 973-361-8033
www.earlyyearsschool.org	www.elprimerpaso.org
Daycare, camp, after school program	
Goryeb Children's Hospital	Headstart of Morris County
100 Madison Avenue #69	18 Thompson Avenue
Morristown, NJ 07960	Dover, NJ 07801
973-971-7891 (Register for tests)	973-989-1430
973-971-3324 or 3325 (Registration for physician)	www.headstartmc.org
Jefferson Childcare	Joyful Noise Nursery School and Day Care
PO Box 527	400 Speedwell Avenue
Nolan's Point Road	Morristown, NJ 07960
Lake Hopatcong, NJ 07849	973-539-9514
973-663-2704	www.joyfulnoisemorrisplains.org
Childcare for children ages 6 weeks-12 years,	
Summer Camp, Parent Education Programs, Tuition	
Assistance available	

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Re	source List Last Revised: July 10, 2019
Lakeland Hill Family YMCA	Little Learner Academy (Location #1)
100 Fanny Rd.	25 Green Pond Road
Mountain Lakes, NJ 07046	Rockaway, NJ 07866
973-334-2820	973-983-0600
www.lakelandhillsymca.com	Fax: 973-983-0676
Little Learners Academy (Location #2)	Little Learner Academy (Location #3)
30 Old Budd Lake Road	89 Route 46 East
Budd Lake, NJ 07828	Denville, NJ 07834
973-691-9430	973-625-2800
Fax: 973-691-9432	
Madison YMCA	Morris Plains Cooperative Play School
F.M. Kirby Children's Center	8 Cleveland Avenue
111 Kings Road	Morris Plains, NJ 07950
Madison, NJ 07940	973-540-1537
www.madisonareaymca.org	www.morrisplainsco-op.org
Greater Morristown Area YMCA	
	Morristown Neighborhood House
79 Horsehill Road	12 Flagler Street
Cedar Knolls, NJ 07927 973-267-0704	Morristown, NJ 07960 973-538-5260
Fax: 973-898-0485	
	info@cfp-mnh.org
www.greatermorristownymca.org	www.cornerstonefamilyprograms.org
For all below programs, contact Childcare and	
Camp Registrar, Yvonne Gannon at Extension 43	
or y.gannon@morristownymca.org	
or y.gamon@morristownymed.org	
Summer camp: YZone and Little Owls	
Daycares & Preschools: Richard Blake Center,	
Children's Corner at Morristown Memorial Hospital,	
Children on the Green, YMCA Little Stars: Mountain	
Way, Ana Budrick Childcare Center, Allamuchy	
Early Childhood Center	
Also offers after school care, adventure days	
This offers after school care, daventare days	
Mount Olive Childcare	Red Oaks Montessori School
Early Childhood Programs	21 Cutler Street
150 Wolfe Road	Morristown, NJ 07960
Budd Lake, NJ 07828	973-539-7853
973-426-1525	Fax: 973-539-5182
Fax: 973-347-4029	1 444 7, 3 507 5152
www.mtolivechildcare.org	

NORWESCAP Early Head Start Program	Parsippany Child Day Care Center
42 Peer Place	300 Baldwin Rd
Denville, NJ	Parsippany, NJ 07054
862-244-9387	(973) 334-7286
Email: ehsmorris@norwescap.org	
PG Chambers School (Handicapped Children)	Preschool Advantage (Financial Assistance for
15 Halko Drive	Preschool)
Cedar Knolls, NJ 07927	Mailing Address:
info@ChambersSchool.org	PO Box 86
Phone: 973-829-8484	Morris Plains, NJ 07950
Fax: 973-829-8485	Phone: 973-532-2501
	Fax: 973-455-7815
	Physical Address:
	62 Elm St.
	Morristown, NJ 07960
	www.preschooladvantage.org
Project Safe After School Program	Roxbury Day Care Center, Inc
14 Academy St.	25 Righter Rd
Dover, NJ 07801	Succasunna, NJ
Phone: 973-538-5493	Phone: 973-584-3030
www.cornerstonefamilyprograms.org	www.roxburydaycare.com
First Impressions	
7 Prospect Point Road	
Lake Hopatcong, NJ 07849	
973-663-1880 phone	
973-663-1882 fax	
http://firstimpressionschildcare.com/jefferson/	

CLOTHING

Bargain Box	Clotning Closet
Morristown Memorial Hospital	Calvary Baptist Church of Morristown
1117 Mt. Kemble Ave. (Route 202 S.)	10 Martin Luther King Ave.
Morristown, NJ 07960	Morristown, NJ 07960
Phone: 973-267-1334	Phone: 973-267-0136
Monday 12:30-4,	2 nd Saturday of the month 10a-1p
Tue, Wed, Thur, Fri. 10-4 at. 10-3	
Clothing, Housewares, Furniture, Collectibles, etc.	Missions@calvarybc.org
www.wammc.org/bargain-box	Gives to anyone in need of free clothing.

Moms Helping Moms

22 Howard Street

North Plainfield, NJ 07060

appointments@momshelpingmomsfoundation.org

www.momshelpingmomsfoundation.org

Free diapers, baby supplies, and clothing for babies and children up to age 5. Client must be referred by

a registered partner agency.

Re-sale Shop

SAGE

31 B Chatham Rd.

Summit, NI

Phone: 908-273-5564

Hours: Mon-Sat 10:00am-5:00pm

www.sageeldercare.org

Open to public

Gleaners Thrift Shop

Butler United Methodist Church

5 Bartholdi Ave.

Butler, NJ

Phone: 973-838-2026

Open: Mon & Wed. 10:00am-1:00pm

T, Th, & Fri. 9:30am-4:00pm, Sat. 9:30am-12:30pm

Bumcni.org

May provide free items for someone in need.

Thrift Shop

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Church

910 Birch St.

Boonton, NJ 07005

Phone: 973-334-1017

Hours: Tues and Thur 10:00am-2:00pm and Sat

9:30am-2:00pm (basement of church-separate side

entrance)

www.olmcboonton.org

Items sold for a small fee

Thrift Shop

Market Street Mission

25 George St.

Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-538-0427

Hours: Mon-Sat 9:00am-4:30pm

Howard's Mission

8 E Frederick Pl.

Cedar Knolls, New Jersey 07927

(973) 605-0787

https://howardsmission.com

The thrift shop has furniture and clothing items for clients. They must obtain a voucher through an

agency for free of charge items. They can receive \$150 credit for furniture per family every six

months. They must make an appointment for any

(123 East Blackwell Street - Dover)

Distributes new and used clothing, toiletries, food, and shoes to those in need. Have volunteers that make sandwiches and prepare "meals in a bag" -

filling brown bags with a selection of healthy items. **Greystone Park Association Thrift Shop**

3rd Wednesday of the month at Edna's Haven

59 Koch Avenue (Cottage 12 on Mt. Meadow Circle)

Morris Plains, New Jersey 07950 Thrift Shop Phone: 973-898-4949

Hours: Tuesday & Thursday 10:00 AM - 3:00 PM

Phone: 973-366-6626 Hours: Mon-Sat 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM

Furniture and used clothing. Household items too.

Open to Public

Salvation Army

25 Bassett Hwy Dover NJ 07801

Thrift Store

For those in need, they can obtain a voucher through an agency for free of charge items.

Books, CDs, DVDs, Housewares, Hardware, Crafts, Children's Clothing and Toys, Holiday items, Linens,

Jewelry and Gifts and Women's Clothing.

Dress For Success Northern NJ - 10 Counties

25 Cook Ave.

Madison, NJ 07940

6

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List

Phone: 973-822-3188 Fax: 973-822-3199

Email: northernNJ@dressforsuccess.org

Website: www.northernNJ.dressforsuccess.org

Office: Monday to Friday 9am-5pm Boutique: By Appointment Only

Clients must be referred to them by a partner agency. Currently they serve only female clients. Client requirements are job ready women searching for work. Suitings are by appointment only.

Community Outreach

Morris County Organization for Hispanic Affairs Community Outreach and Client Advocacy

- -Form Completion
- -Notarization
- -Orientacion
- -Child Support
- -Translation
- -Referrals

Dover Office

95-97 Bassett Highway Dover, NJ 07801

Phone: 973-366-4770 x 11

Fax:973-361-7878 www.mcoha.org

Dover office hours: 9:00-5:00 pm, Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 9:00-7:00 pm; Tuesdays (September to April) and Saturday 9:00-12 noon (September to April)

Morristown Office

45 Clyde Potts Court Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-644-4884/973-644-5627

Morristown office hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Wednesdays are closed.

Navigating Hope Mobile Outreach

Phone Number: 973-829-8220

Email: navigatinghope@co.morris.nj.us

Website:

https://hs.morriscountynj.gov/navigating-hope/

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

Navigating Hope, a mobile outreach initiative designed to provide social services, is a partnership between the Morris County Department of Human Services and Family Promise of Morris County. It is a complementary service to the Hope One van, which provides mobile mental health and addiction services across our county. Navigating Hope will offer on-site benefits eligibility screenings and application assistance, as well as linkage to other community services, (e.g. Mental Health, Legal, Veterans, Health & Wellness, Aging Services) and case management. The van travels out twice a week at minimum with typical hours of operation being Mondays and Thursdays from 9am-2pm. Though there are occasional events that fall outside these hours. Please see website for schedule, location, and special event details.

Butler

Butler, NJ 07405 10 High Street

Phone: 973-838-3885

open Wed 9:00-4:00 pm and first Sat of the month

DROP-IN CENTERS

Our Promise Drop-in Center The First Baptist Church

51 Washington Street Morristown, NJ 07960 (Basement)

Monday – Friday

1PM – 5 PM (Including Holidays)

Phone: 973-644-0100

www.familypromisemorris.org

ourpromise@familypromisemorris.org

Our Promise provides advocacy, linkages and referrals to resources and services. As well as a mailing address for Morris County residents, computer and phone access. Cell phone charging stations are also available.

All services are provided in a safe, temperature-controlled drop-in-center, with rest-rooms, refreshments, TV, books and magazines. Hygiene supplies/toiletries items can also be provided when available.

Additionally, Our Promise hosts regular visits from representatives of local providers of health, mental health, addiction support, and veteran services. Our Promise is also LGBTQ friendly.

Edna's Haven

Trinity Lutheran Church

123 East Blackwell Street

Dover, NJ 07801 Monday – Friday 12:30PM – 4PM

Phone: 973-366-2821

Edna's Haven will operate out of the **Trinity Lutheran Church**. A public restroom, refreshment center, computer center, and television will be available for guests. Case management services, job searching/interviewing skills, English as a Second Language (ESL) education, and GED training will also be offered. Edna's Haven can even serve as a mailing address and telephone contact for guests.

-Food pantry available Monday-Friday from 9 am to 1 pm, allowing patrons to receive a bag of groceries every three weeks with ID.

-Faith Kitchen is open Monday through Saturday and serves lunch from 11:30-12:30.

EDUCATION

County College of Morris (CCM)

214 Center Grove Road Randolph, NJ 07869 973-328-5000 www.ccm.edu

For the third consecutive year, CCM has ranked number one in New Jersey for associate degree holders who earn the highest salaries, according to PayScale. CCM has been meeting the educational and training needs of residents and

Employment and Training Services

1 Medical Drive, Suite #100 Morris Plains, NJ 07950 973-285-6880 www.msw-jobtraining.org

Employment & Training Services provides job seeker & career development grant funding to individuals seeking employment. Training grants up to \$5,000 are available to eligible individuals.

One-Stop Career Center

13 Emery Avenue

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List

businesses in Morris County for 50 years. The college offers more than 45 associate degree programs, along with a full slate of certificate and workforce development programs. The college holds more than 200 transfer agreements and its graduates annually transfer to the state's and nation's best four-year institutions. CCM is the only community college in New Jersey to be named a National Center of Academic Excellence in Cyber Defense Education by the National Security Agency and Department of Homeland Security. Along with a strong STEM foundation, the college is known for the quality of its liberal arts, performing arts, health science, and culinary and hospitality programs.

The Center for Workforce Development at CCM helps people prepare for success in the job market. Workforce Development can help you whether you are a new grad, someone who is looking for a career change, or someone who is re-entering the workforce after an absence.

Randolph, NJ 07869 Phone: 862-397-5600 www.nj.gov/labor

Career/job seeker/labor market services for the unemployed, underemployed and businesses. Services include recruitment events, computer basics instruction, job opening information, occupational/vocational training, resume preparation, interviewing workshops and more.

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

Financial Aid

Free Application for Federal Student Aid www.fafsonline.org

Information on how to qualify and apply for financial aid.

Morris County Organization for Hispanic Affairs

95-97 Bassett Hwy Dover, NJ 07801

Phone: 973-366-4770 x 14

Fax: 973-361-7878 www.mcoha.org

Citizenship classes on Saturdays Health Literacy Program (Faithful Families) Dover office hours: M,W, Th, F from 9:00-5:00pm Tues 9:00-7:00 pm; Sat 9:00-12 noon.

Morristown office hours 45 Clyde Potts Court Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-644-5627/ 973-644-5632

Morris County School of Technology

400 East Main Street Denville, NJ 07834 Phone: 973-627-4600 Website: www.mcvts.org

Adult high school, adult education classes, GED classes,

ESL classes, apprentice training programs.

Morristown Neighborhood House

12 Flagler St.

Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-538-5260

info@cornerstonefamilyprograms.org www.cornerstonefamilyprograms.org

GED Prep, ESOL, Pathways to Work, Teen programs

M, T, Th and F from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm Wednesdays are closed. Butler office hours: 10 High Street Butler, NJ 07405

Phone: (973) 838-3885

Wed 9:00-4:00 pm and first Sat of the month

NewBridge Services, Inc.

110 Cornelia St. Boonton, NJ 07005 Phone: 973-335-0666

Website: www.newbridge.org

Offers interactive educational and prevention programs for students, teachers and parents on child rearing, coping strategies, career and life skills, and more. GED classes, career preparation, job skills building.

New Jersey Stars

Website: http://www.njstars.net/

Free county college tuition for qualifying high school students who rank in the top 15 percent.

New Jersey Foster Care Scholars

Foster and Adoptive Family Services

4301 Route 1 South

PO Box 518

Monmouth Junction, NJ 08852

Phone: 1-800-222-0047

Website:scholarships@fafsonline.org

College tuition, room and board for current and former

foster care children.

F.M Kirby Children's Center of the Madison Area YMCA

54 East Street Madison, NJ 07940 Phone: 973-377-4945

Website: www.madisonareaymca.org

The F.M Kirby Children's Center of the Madison Area YMCA offers curriculum based, comprehensive child care and early childhood educational programs for infants, toddlers, preschoolers, pre-kindergartners and school-age children. Kirby provides a developmentally rich and socially responsible environment supported by a specially trained and caring staff who help children develop strong skills, healthy habits and physical, social, and emotional confidence.

ESL CLASSES (free of charge)

Bethlehem Church

758 Route 10

Randolph, NJ 07869 Phone: 973-366-3434

ESL Classes on Thursdays from 9:30a.m-11:30a.m

and from 7:00p.m - 9:00p.m

Iewish Vocational Services

111 Prospect St.

East Orange, NJ 07017 Phone: 973-674-6330

ESL Classes meet Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday

From 9:00 a.m to 1:00 p.m

Enrollment is by walk-in registration only: Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday between 9:00 a.m and 11:00

a.m.

Workforce Learning Link/One-Stop Career	Kinnelon Public Library
Center	132 Kinnelon Road
13 Emery Avenue	Kinnelon, NJ 07405
Randolph, NJ 07860	Phone: 973-984-1998
Phone: 862-397-5600 x 3975705	
ESL Classes Monday- Friday 9:00AM-12:00NOON	
Literacy Volunteers of America	Morris County School of Technology
36 South St.	400 East Main St
Morristown, NJ 07960	Denville, NJ 07834
Phone: 973-984-1998	Phone: 973-627-4600 x279
18+ older and staying permanently in the US	
(req'd). Classes offered at Morris Township and	
Madison Public Libraries.	
El Primer Paso	Wind of Spirit
29 Segur St	Community Soup Kitchen
Dover, NJ 07801	Church of the Redeemer
Phone: 973-361-0880	36 South St.
	Morristown, NJ 07960
	Phone: 973-267-0709
Kinnelon Public Library	St. Anthony's Roman Catholic Church
132 Kinnelon Road	65 Bartholdi Ave.
Kinnelon, NJ 07405	Butler, NJ 07405
Phone: 973-984-1998	(973) 838-0031
	Adult immigrants from all countries welcome. Call for
	schedule of upcoming classes.

ESL CLASSES (for a fee)

County College of Morris	Morris Hills School of Adult or Continuing Ed.
www.ccm.edu	Morris Knolls High School
Click on Non-Credit Courses	50 Knoll Dr.
Phone: 973-328-5000	Rockaway, NJ
	Phone: 973-644-2250
Morris School District Community	Parsippany Adult and Continuing Ed.
Adult School	
Phone: 973-292-2063	For more information, call: 973-263-7180 x 4851
	Judy Stander
Run though Morris County Vo-Tech	
Phone: 973-627-4600 x279	Classes held at Parsippany Hills High School
Classes are held at Morristown High School	
Wind of the Spirit (small fee)	Uceda English Institute
120 Speedwell Ave	30 N. Morris St.
Morristown, NJ 07960	Dover, NJ 07801
Phone: 973-538-2035	uceda.org
Inlingua	

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List

Last Revised: July 10, 2019 95 Summit Avenue Summit, NJ 07961 Phone: 908-522-0622 www.Inlinguametrony.com

EMPLOYMENT

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation Services (DVR)

13 Emery Avenue Randolph, NJ 07869 Phone: 862-397-5600

Provides vocational counseling, placement services, job seeking skills training, supported employment and time limited placement and coaching to individuals with a physical or mental barrier to employment.

One-Stop Career Center

13 Emery Avenue Randolph, NJ 07869 Phone: 862-397-5600 www.nj.gov/labor

Career/job seeker/labor market services for the unemployed, underemployed and businesses. Services include recruitment events, computer basics instruction, job opening information, occupational/vocational training, resume preparation, interviewing workshops and more.

Women's Center at CCM

214 Center Grove Road, SCC 115

Randolph, NJ 07869 Phone: 973-328-5025

Email: womenscenter@ccm.edu

Website: www.ccm.edu/womenscenter

Emphasizes activities that provide supportive services, job readiness, career counseling, outreach, education, networking and referrals that support displaced homemakers. A displaced homemaker is an individual who has lost their primary source of income due to divorce, separation, death or disability of a spouse or partner, and must transition from the home to the workforce in order to become financially independent.

Morristown Neighborhood House (Career Center)

12 Flagler Street Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-538-5260 info@cfp-mnh.org

www.cornerstonefamilyprograms.org

Provides Academic assistance and GED preparation, career counseling, job search assistance, workshops and seminars, career assessment test and mentoring.

Employment and Training Services

1 Medical Drive, Suite #100 Morris Plains, NJ 07950 973-285-6880 www.msw-jobtraining.org

Employment & Training Services provides job seeker & career development grant funding to individuals seeking employment. Training grants up to \$5,000 are available to eligible individuals.

Dress for Success

25 Cook Ave.

Madison, NJ 07940 Phone: 973-822-3188 Fax: 973-882-3199

Email: northernnj@dressforsuccess.org https://northernnj.dressforsuccess.org/

Job training, career center, and employment retention programs for women.

FAMILY VIOLENCE

IBWS

(formerly Jersey Battered Women's Service)

PO Box 1437

Morristown, NJ 07962

Administrative: 973-267-7520 **24-Hour Help line: 973-267-4763**

Deaf/Hard of Hearing Textline: 973-314-4192

Fax: 973-605-5898 Email: info@jbws.org or

jcnv@jbws.org (Jersey Center for Non-Violence)

Website: www.jbws.org

This agency provides protective services for victims of domestic violence including a 24-hour helpline; emergency safe house; counseling for victims and their children; legal advocacy; vocational counseling; and transitional housing. Counseling for abusers is provided through its Jersey Center for Non-Violence. Teen dating violence prevention and counseling services are provided as well as community education and professional training.

Adult Protective Services of Morris County

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

PO Box 900

340 West Hanover Ave Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-326-7282 Fax: 973-285-6845

8:30 am to 4:30 pm -- 211 after business hours APS investigates allegations of abuse, neglect and exploitation of adults who lack mental or physical ...

capacity.

Referrals can be anonymous!

APS- NewBridge Services, Inc.

Phone: 973-839-2520 Fax- 973-835-7635

Department of Child Protection and Permanency (DCPP)

Mack-Cali Corporate Center 201 Littleton Rd., Lower Level Morris Plains, NJ 07950

Phone: 973-829-3600 Fax: 973-656-3575

1-877-NJABUSE (Reporting Hotline)

DCPP deals with reports of abuse and neglect against children.

Office of the Ombudsman

PO Box 852 Trenton, NJ 08625 Phone: 609-943-4026

1-877-582-6995

Email: ombudsman@advocate.state.nj.us

To report Neglect or Abuse of a person in a nursing home or other licensed facility

The Morris Family Justice Center (MFJC)

Administration and Records Building 10 Court St., 4th Floor Morristown, NJ 07960 Direct: 973.829.4050

Assistance outside of office hours:

Domestic Abuse:1-877-R-U-ABUSED

Morris CARES

at Atlantic Behavioral health 95 Mount Kemble Ave. 6th Floor Morristown, NJ 07960

973-971-4754

Hotline: 973-829-8587

Morris CARES operates a 24-hour hotline and advocacy

Sexual Assault: 973-829-0587

Fax: 973.206.1645

Website: www.morrisfjc.org
Email: info@morrisfjc.org

Mon-Fri walk-in hours: 8:30 to 4:30. Tuesday and

Wednesday evenings by appointment only.

Se Habla Español

The Morris Family Justice Center (MFJC) provides the services to survivors of domestic violence, human trafficking, dating abuse and sexual assault. Counseling, protection, legal and immigration assistance and children's services, and provided on site. for sexual assault victims, provides individual and group therapy to sexual assault survivors, and sexual violence prevention curriculum in high schools and colleges

through Morris County.

Jersey Center for Non-Violence

PO Box 1437

Morristown, NJ 07902

973-539-7801 (appointments)

973-539-4068 (fax) email: jcnv@jbws.org website: www.jbws.org

A counseling program to help people examine the use of force and/or abuse within intimate relationships and to learn alternatives. ACT groups for adult male perpetrators, CHOICES: groups for juvenile male perpetrators; VISTA: groups for female perpetrators.

The Rachel Coalition c/o Jewish Family Service

570 West Mt. Pleasant Ave, Suite 203 Livingston, NJ 07039

Phone: 24 hr. hotline: 973-740-1233 ask for

"Rachel"

Website: www.rachelcoalition.org

Offers emergency housing to women at risk of

domestic violence.

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE & MONEY MANAGEMENT

Money Management International

700 Allaire Rd

Spring Lake Heights, NJ 07762

https://www.moneymanagement.org/

Counseling is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week by telephone. Speak to a counselor immediately call **866-899-9347.**

This agency assists clients who are in debt, to reduce their credit card debt with consolidation. The agency refers people and has programs that can help them manage their money issues. **NORWESCAP Family Loan Program**

350 Marshall St.

Phillipsburg, NJ 08865

Phone: 800-480-8662

NORWESCAP offers assistance with the family loan program to help families who need short term financial assistance to pay for rent, car repairs, child care, etc. Please note that these loans must be paid back. Clients should call to see if they qualify.

NORWESCAP Individual Development Program (IDA) Dollars to Dreams

350 Marshall St.

Phillipsburg, NJ 08865 Phone: 800-480-8662

IDA provides a match savings program for home purchase, small business and higher education. Participants must attend financial literacy workshops.

Office of Temporary Assistance

340 W. Hanover Ave or 375 E. McFarlan St. Morristown, NJ 07960 Dover, NJ 07801 Phone: 973-326-7800 973-682-4990

The office of temporary assistance may be able to help persons who are without income apply for welfare, utility, and rental assistance. Applicant's income, expenses and future affordability are taken into consideration.

NORWESCAP Financial Literacy Program

21 Pine Street, Suite 101 Rockaway, NJ 07866 Phone: 973-784-4900

NORWESCAP provides free financial literacy workshops for Morris County social service agencies and community organizations serving low and moderate income individuals. Offers one-on-one financial coaching for up to 6 months.

Single Stop

Family Promise Program out of Our Promise Drop-In Center

51 Washington Street, Morristown, 07960 (First Baptist Church Basement)

Open M-F, 1-5pm 973-644-0100

Provides *free* screening, advocacy, and enrollment assistance for benefits including SNAP, GA, TANF, Medicaid, EITC, LIHEAP, etc.

Single Stop services are also offered by Family Promise once per month out of the following locations: JBWS' Family Justice Center, Salvation Army of Dover, MHA's Edna's Haven Drop-In Center, Community Soup Kitchen of Morristown, Interfaith Food Pantry, select VITA tax sites during tax season (mainly Dover church site). Navigating Hope and Hope One mobile outreach vans also offer Single Stop services *twice per week* throughout Morris County.

Morris County Organization for Hispanic Affairs Home Energy Assistance Program:

- (LIHEAP) Helps eligible low-income household meet their home Heating and Cooling needs, application time is from October 1st through April 30th; every year.
- Universal Service Fund (USF) application time is available all year, you can only apply once per year.
- Gift of Warmth: provides additional funds to qualifying clients of NJ Natural Gas.

Dover Office

Navicore Solutions

200 US Highway 9 Manalapan, NJ 07726 1-800-992-4557

A nonprofit financial counseling organization, provides counseling solutions to consumers in the areas of personal finance, consumer credit, student loans, foreclosure prevention and housing.

Areas of Assistance: Bankruptcy Counseling Services Credit Counseling

95-97 Bassett Highway Dover, NJ 07801

Phone: 973-366-4770 Fax:973-361-7878

www.mcoha.org

Dover office hours: 9:00-5:00 pm, Monday, Tuesdays, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 9:00-7:00 pm; Tuesdays (September to April) and Saturday 9:00-12 noon (September to April)

Morristown Office

45 Clyde Potts Court Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-644-5627/ 973-644-5632

Morristown office hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Wednesdays are closed.

Butler

Butler, NJ 07405 10 High Street

open Wed 9:00-4:00 pm and first Sat of the month

http://www.hispanicaffairs.net/services/homeenergy-assistance

Debt Management Clients Debt Management Plan **Housing Counseling** Student Loan Counseling

FOOD PANTRIES, SOUP KITCHENS, & EMERGENCY FOOD SERVICES

Abiding Peace Lutheran Church

305-311 Rt. 46

Budd Lake, NJ 07828

Phone: 973-691-9393 *Call first

Website: www.abidingpeacechurch.org

Hours: Mon-Fri 10am-12pm

Provides 2 bags of food one time per month.

No restrictions, emergencies only

Bethlehem Church

758 Rt.10 West Randolph, NJ 07869

Phone: 973-366-3434

Website: www.bethlehemchurch.org

Hours: Mon-Fri 10:00am-2:00pm

No appointment needed, walk-ins welcome.

Bethel AME Church - Table of Hope

59 Spring Street

Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-267-8912

Website: http://www.bethelmorristown.org/

Hours: Mon-Fri 6pm-7:30pm

Offers dinner free of charge to families and individuals in

need.

Boonton, Town of

100 Washington St. Boonton, NJ 07005

Phone: 973-402-9410 ext. 634

Hours: Tues & Thurs: 1:00pm-3:00pm

Serves the Town of Boonton

Morris County Provider Resource Committee	e Resource List Last Revised: July 10, 2019
Can visit once every 2 weeks.	
Decidents of Dandalph & surrounding	
Residents of Randolph & surrounding communities. No restrictions and no ID needed.	
Butler United Methodist Church	Chester Food Pantry
5 Bartholdi Ave.	100 North Rd
Butler, NJ 07405	Chester, NJ
Phone: 973-838-2026	Phone: 908-879-2548 *Call first
Website: www.bumcnj.org	Wednesdays 9am-11am
Hours: 4th Monday of month 9:00am-11:00am &	
7:00pm-9:00pm	Chester/Mendham area residents.
Call first for application & to make an	
appointment to register.	
Spanish speaking.	
Butler residents only	
Community Soup Kitchen/Morristown	Denville, Township of
(Church of the Redeemer)	1 St. Mary's Place
36 South St.	Denville, NJ 07834
Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-267-0709	Phone: 973-625-8300 ext. 269 Contact Person: Steve
Filone: 9/3-20/-0/09	Hours: Mon 9am-12pm
Breakfast & Lunch 9am-1pm everyday	Tues 8:30am-2:30pm
(365 days a year)	Wed 2:00pm-8pm
	Thurs 8:30am-2:30 pm
Farmers Markets:	Fri 9am-12pm
Monday & Friday 1:00 p.m all are welcome	•
Wednesday - Families only, registration	Can come 1 time per month
required.	Call for appointment
	Residents of Denville Township
No restrictions Central Morris County	*need to bring address verification if not registered with
	Denville Social Services
	*can come to the pantry 1 time without being registered
	with Denville Social Services, but need to register prior
Drakestown United Methodist Church	to subsequent visits Fyangal Church of Cod
6 Church Rd.	Evangel Church of God 218 Cornelia St.
Hackettstown, NJ 07853	Boonton, NJ 07005
Phone: 908-852-4460	Phone: 973-263-1787 * Call first
Hours: 2:00pm-8:00pm on Mondays	Website: www.ewocnj.org
Serves Western Morris County	Serves Neighborhood residents
First Memorial Presbyterian Church	First Presbyterian Church of Whippany
51 West Blackwell St., 1 st Floor	494 Rt. 10
Dover, NJ 07801	Whippany, NJ 07891
Phone: 973-366-0216	Phone: 973-887-2197

Morris County Provider Resource Committee	e Resource List Last Revised: July 10, 2019
Hours: Wed 10am-2pm & 1st Wed ONLY	Website: www.whippanychurch.com
6:30pm-8pm	
YAY-II	Persons in need in the Whippany community.
Walk-ins welcome, no appt needed	
Provide pre-packed bags one time per month. Photo ID required.	
Thoto in required.	
Dover area.	
First United Methodist Church of Dover	Grace United Methodist Church
41 E. Blackwell St.	98 N. Sussex St.
Dover, NJ 07801	Dover, NJ 07801
Phone: 973-366-1804	Phone: 973-945-5485
Contact Person: Barbara	Contact: Andrea
Hours: Tuesdays from 10:00am-12:00pm	Hours: By appointment only.
Call office other times	N 1. 1. 11 12 12 16 16 16 17
	Need to bring address and income verification (utility
Head of household must provide ID	bills preferred, if no income write a note explaining
Can come 1 time per month	situation.)
Spanish Speaking Serves Dover residents in need.	Provide full meal & toys during the holidays.
Serves Dover residents in need.	Frovide full filear & toys during the holidays.
	Dover residents only, but will serve clients from other
	areas one time only on an emergency basis.
Holy Family Church	Holy Spirit Church
Lloyd Ave.	318 Newark-Pompton Tpk
Florham Park, NJ 07932	Pequannock, NJ 07440
Phone: 973-377-1817	
Hours: Mon-Fri 9:30am-5:00pm	*Agencies should call if client is in need, may be able to
	provide a food card.
Call first for appointment	Phone: 973-696-1234
Church members and residents of Florham Park	Developed 0 Develop District and develop
Catholia Family & Community Comings Hono	Pequannock & Pompton Plains residents Hurdtown United Methodist Church
Catholic Family & Community Services- Hope	823 State Route 15 S
House 19-21 Belmont Ave.	Lake Hopatcong, NJ 07849
Dover, NJ 07801	Lake Hopatcong, NJ 07049
Phone: 973-361-5565	Phone: 973-663-1216 Church
Food Pantry hours are: M, T, W, Th 9:30am-1 pm	Call first to make an appointment.
Thursday 4pm-6pm	No walk-ins.
Client, their families and loved ones and any	Email: <u>hurdtownumc@verizon.net</u>
others in need.	Website: www.hurdtownumc.org
Morris, Sussex, Warren Counties	
	Lake Hopatcong residents only, must provide address
	verification.
Interfaith Food Pantry	Lincoln Park, Borough of

Main Office/Food Distribution Center 2 Executive Drive

Morris Plains, NJ 07950

Satellite Pantry 190 Speedwell Ave. Morristown, NJ 07960

Morris County Residents Phone: 973-538-8049 Website: <u>www.mcifp.org</u>

Hours:

Mon-Fri 9:00 am-4:30 pm Main Office

Mon-Thurs 1:00 pm-2:45 pm *Food Distribution for Clients*

Tues-Thurs 9:30am-12 noon *Satellite Pantry* *Limited evening and weekend hours also available.

*Spanish speaking staff on site most days.

*Home delivery available for homebound elderly and disabled clients.

*New applicants must call for an intake appointment with a caseworker before receiving assistance. Bring proof of address (lease, utility bill, letter from child's school, etc.) and income verification (paystub, social security, welfare, etc.) for each household member to the appointment.

*Clients will pick up their groceries monthly on an assigned schedule.

Municipal Building 34 Chapel Hill Rd. Lincoln Park, NJ 07035

Phone: 973-694-2890 *Call first. Hours: Mon-Fri 8:00am-4:00pm

Serves Residents of Lincoln Park

Loaves & Fishes Community Food Pantry

Boonton United Methodist Church 626 Lathrop Avenue Boonton, NJ 07052 973-334-8275

Aneturk624@aol.com

Offering nonperishable food items Wednesdays 4pm-6 pm; except third Wednesday – 9am-3pm. Everyone is welcome.

Long Valley Presbyterian Church

39 Bartley Rd.

Long Valley, NJ 07853 Phone: 908-876-3471 Website: <u>www.lvpc.net</u>

Hours: Mon. 10:00am-12noon 1st and 3rd Mondays 6-7:30pm

Walk-ins welcome.

Must provide photo ID and utility bill.

Residents of Washington Township (Morris County) only

Madison Meals on Wheels

10 Maple Ave.

Market Street Mission/Basic Need Outreach

9 Market St.

Madison, NJ 07940 Phone: 973-593-3095

Deliveries: Mon, Wed, Fri 10am-1pm

Persons homebound, 60+, or disabled because of an illness, loss of mobility, or other medical or

nutritional problems.

Clients can self-refer or be referred by family members or service providers.

Madison and Florham Park Residents

Milton United Methodist Church

New Hope Food Pantry (and Thrift Store)

316 Dover-Milton Rd. Oak Ridge, NJ 07438 973-697-3194 - Church 973-697-7534 - Parsonage

Call for appointment

People in community in need of emergency food Oak Ridge Community

Morristown Meals on Wheels

29 Elm St.

Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone:973-532-2706

Meals served Mon-Fri 12pm-1:30pm *Full meal \$7.25/day includes hot food,

sandwich, dessert, soup, fruit.

*Half meal \$5.00/day includes hot food, soup &

fruit only.

Delivers only to Morristown, Morris Township,

and Morris Plains.

Montville Kiwanis Food Pantry

United Methodist Church 91 Passaic Valley Rd Montville, NJ 07045

Phone: 973-216-7649

Contact Person: Deane

Thursdays: 3pm-7pm

Saturdays: 10am-2pm

Primarily Montville residents, but exceptions

Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-538-0431

Emergency assistance available.

Mine Hill Township

10 Baker St

Mine Hill, NI 07803

Phone: 973-366-9031 ext. 62

Mondays & Fridays: 12pm-4pm

Need to Show Proof of Residency in Mine Hill Township

Montville Township Social Services

Municipal Building 195 Changebridge Rd. Montville, NJ 07045-9498

Montville, Nj 07043-9490 Dhana: 072-200-5007

Phone: 973-299-5087

Hours: Mon-Fri 8:30am-4:30pm

No Food Pantry

Offers Nutrition Program on Tues & Thurs

Meals on Wheels deliveries 8am-4pm

Seniors & Homebound Disabled

Montville residents only

Our Lady of Mercy Church

9 Parsippany Rd. Whippany, NJ 07885

Phone: 973-887-0050 *Call First

Website: http://ourladyofmercyparish.com

Fax: 973-887-0991

Email: info@ourladymercyparish.com

Hours: Mon-Fri 9:00am-4:00pm

Persons in need.

No restrictions

Morris County Provider Resource Committee	e Resource List Last Revised: July 10, 2019
can be made.	
Parsippany Christian Church 205 Vail Rd.	Parsippany Office on Aging Parsippany Community Center
Parsippany, NJ 07054	1130 Knoll Rd.
Phone: 973-335-7176 *Call First	Lake Hiawatha, NJ 07034
Website: www.parsipannychristianchurch.org	Phone: 973-263-7160 *Call First
2 nd and 4 th Wednesdays 2:00pm-4:00pm	Contact Person: Patsy
Morris County Residents	Food Pantry: 9:00am-5:00pm Mon-Fri
	Senior Citizens/low income families with proof of residence and age.
Pequannock Township Food Pantry	Rockaway Food Closet
Hours: 1st Tues, Wed, Thurs of the month 3pm-	First Presbyterian Church
5:30pm	35 Church St.
*Clients must arrive by 5:15pm	Rockaway, NJ 07054
Referrals from caseworkers ONLY	Phone: 973-627-1059 ext. 10
Email: <u>peqtwspfoodpantry@yahoo.com</u> Contacts: Rose & Pauline	Mon,Tues,Thurs 9:30am-12:30pm
	Address Verification needed for head of household.
Pantry staff will reach out to worker/client to arrange first appointment.	Rockaway Borough & Township residents only
Photo ID with address and current utility bill required.	
Clients will be assigned a monthly pick-up day.	
Also give out a limited number of \$40 gift cards. Pequannock Township	
Roxbury, Township of	Salvation Army/Butler/Chatham/Chester
72 Eyland Ave.	4 Gary Rd.
Succasunna, NJ 07876	Union, NJ 07083-3170
Phone: 973-448-2026 - Welfare Director	Phone: 201-507-5620 *Call first
Mon,Wed,Fri 8am-1pm	Bloomingdale, Butler, Chatham Borough and Township, Chester, Kinnelon, Long Valley, Middle Valley, Oak Ridge,
Individuals and families in need.	Riverdale, & Schooley's Mountain
Roxbury Township	-,
Salvation Army/Dover	Salvation Army/Morristown
76 N. Bergen St.	95 Spring St.
Dover, NJ 07801	Morristown, NJ 07960
Phone:973-366-0764	Phone: 973-539-2700
Food Pantry: 9am-3pm Mon-Fri	Mon-Fri 9am-5pm

Morris County Provider Resource Committ	, , ,
ID required	Low income individuals and families.
Northern/western Morris County	Morris County
St. Anthony's Church	St. Clare's/Meals on Wheels
65 Bartholdi Ave.	25 Pocono Rd.
Butler, NJ 07405	Denville, NJ 07834
Phone: 973-838-0031	Phone: 973-625-6010
Contact: Annette	
	Deliveries made Mon-Sat 11:30am-12noon
4th Saturday of the month (except prior to	
Thanksgiving or Christmas & then it's the	Individuals who are short-term convalescent (6-8
Saturday before the holiday) 9am-12pm	weeks), discharged from St. Clare's or rehab.
	<i>y.</i>
Residents of Butler and Bloomingdale areas	Boonton Town & Township, Montville, Towaco,
C	Parsippany, Mountain Lakes, Lake Hiawatha
St. Dunstan's Episcopal Church	St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish
179 S. Hillside Ave.	61 Main St.
Succasunna, NJ 07876	Flanders, NJ 07836
Phone: 973-426-0321 - Tracy Batz	Phone: 973-927-1629 *Call First
973-927-3040 - Michael Larkins	Hours: 1st and 3rd Wednesday 9:30am-2:30pm
If both unavailable, call 973-927-1485	and the second s
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	Proof of residency required
Members of Succasunna Community	Mt. Olive, Roxbury Twp.
St. Mary's Parish	St. Peter the Apostle Church
425 W. Blackwell St.	179 Baldwin Rd.
Dover, NJ 07802	Parsippany, NJ 07054
Phone: 973-366-0184	Tarospany, in or oo i
1 1101101. 77.0 000 0101	Phone: 973-334-2090 - Sr. Sylvia
Food Pantry: Monday 10:00am-12 noon	Hours: 4th Sunday 11:00am-12noon
Total analy. Floriday 10.00am 12 moon	Tiours. 1 Surady 11.00din 12.100in
Photo ID, address verification & income	Must call & be interview by Sister Sylvia
verification required for new clients.	France can be interview by bister by the
vormoution required for new enemes.	Parsippany residents - one time emergency only.
Dover, Mine Hill & Wharton residents.	I.D. required
20 vol, rime im a vinarion residentsi	Parsippany
St. Therese's Church	Star of the Sea Roman Catholic Church
7 Hunter St.	204 Espanong Rd.
Succasunna, NJ 07836	Lake Hopatcong, NJ 07840
Phone: 973-584-8271 *Call first.	Phone: 973-663-0211 *Call first.
There is a contract of the con	Hours: Tuesday/Thursday 10:30am-11:30am & 1:30pm-
Roxbury/Succasunna residents in need.	3pm.
13.12 at j / outbustantia residents in needi	Photo ID required.
	Jefferson Township residents only.
Trinity Lutheran Church	United Methodist Church of Stanhope
132 East Blackwell St.	2 Rt. 183
Dover, NJ 07801	Netcong, NJ 07857
Phone: 973-366-2821	Phone: 973-347-0247 *Call first.
1 110115, 7/3-300-4041	I Holle, 9/3-34/-024/ Gall III St.

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List Last Revised: July 10, 2019

Contact Person: Cathy	Hours: Thursdays 10am-1pm
Hours:	
*Food Pantry Mon-Fri 9:00am-1:00pm Once a	Must bring ID for head of household
month; ID required	
*Soup Kitchen: Mon- Sat 11:30am-12:30pm	Netcong, Stanhope, Budd Lake, Byram Township
No restrictions	residents.
Dover area residents.	
Wharton United Community Church at St.	WIC Clinic at Dover
John's	Zufall Health Center
20 Church Street	18 West Blackwell St.
Wharton, NJ 07885	Dover, NJ 07801
Phone: 973-366-8140	Phone: 973-754-4575
	Every Wed. 9:00am-3:00pm
Wed 10:00am-11:30am	
Wharton Community	Women/Infants/Children to age 5, meeting income
	guidelines and at nutritional risk
WIC/ Morristown	Zion Lutheran Church
St. Margaret Church	11 Schooley's Mountain Rd.
6 Sussex Ave	Long Valley, NJ 07853
Morristown, NJ 07960	Phone: 908-876-3547 *Call First
Phone: 973-754-4575	
	Hours: Food Pantry 10:00am-2:00pm
Women/Infants/Children to age 5, meeting	No restrictions
income guidelines and at nutritional risk.	Long Valley area residents.
Every: Friday 9am to 12 noon	
St. Michael's Church	Morris County Office of Temporary Assistance (OTA)
4 Church Street	340 West Hanover Ave.
Netcong, NJ 07857	Morristown, NJ 07960
Phone: 973-347-0032 ext. 5 (Agnes Burke)	
Pantry open on Fridays only.	Dover Outstation:
	375 East McFarlan Street
	Dover, NJ 07801
	973-682-4990

<u>FURNITURE</u>		
Bargain Box	Interfaith Furnishings	
Morristown Memorial Hospital	Marlene Reisner or Mary Jo Welsh	
102 Mt. Kemble Ave.	Phone: 973-361-1666	
Morristown, NJ 07960	Fax: 973-328-0272	
Phone: 973-267-1334	www.interfaithfurnishings.org	
Monday 12:30-4,		
Tue, Wed, Thur, Fri. 10-4 at. 10-3	Accepts referrals from Social Service agencies.	
Clothing, Housewares, Furniture, Collectibles, etc.	Please fax referral forms to the attention of Mary Jo	
www.wammc.org/bargain-box	Welsh.	

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List Last Revised: July 10, 2019		
Restart Ministries	Thrift Shop Market Street Mission	
4 Madison Avenue	25 George Street	
Madison, NJ 07940	Morristown, NJ 07960	
Contact: Nancy Willis	Contact: Steve	
Phone: 973-610-2325	Phone: 973-538-0427	
E-mail: dkw517@aol.com	www.marketstreet.org/thrift-store	
	Hours: Monday-Saturday 9am-4:30pm	
Provides furniture free of charge to needy clients.		
Agencies should screen clients and email the	The thrift shop has furniture & clothing items for	
volunteers at the above address.	clients who were referred by a social service agency	
Must be referred by a social service agency.	(separate referrals required for each family	
	member).	
* as requested by Nancy Willis, please only use this		
referral for emergencies *		
Morris Habitat for Humanity ReStore		
274 South Salem Street		
Randolph, NJ 07869		
Phone: 973-366-3358		
www.morrisrestore.org		
Shop Donate Volunteer		
Hours:		
Tuesday 10a-8p, Wednesday 10a-6p, Thursday 10a-		
8p, Friday 10a-6p, Saturday 10a-6p		
Closed Sunday & Monday		
Everything you need in one place		
Kitchen, Furniture, Décor, Lighting, Artwork,		

HEALTHCARE

Building Supplies, Tools, Flooring, Appliances

Zufall Health Centers-	Zufall Wellness Center
Web: www.zufallhealth.org	85 Washington St
	Morristown, NJ 07960
Dover Location	Phone: 973-998-7310
Medical Office Address	Web: www.zufallhealth.org
18 W. Blackwell Street	
Dover, NJ 07801	Offers education and support on areas of nutrition
	fitness, healthy living and insurance enrollment.
Dental Office Address	See website for updated class and event schedule.
17 South Warren Street	Most programs are free.
Dover, NJ 07801	
Phone: 973-328-3344	

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List

Morristown Location: 4 Atno Avenue

(973) 328-3344

Hackettstown Location: 117 Seber Road, Bldg 5

(908) 452-5366

Newton Location: 238 Spring Street

(973) 862-6650

Primary Medical Care, HIV Specialty Care, Medical Case Management, Dental, Behavioral Health, Clinical Pharmacy, Nutrition with Registered Dietician, Health Insurance Premium Assistance and Cost Share, Medical Transportation, Linkage to Care, Free & Confidential HIV rapid testing, STD Prevention and Treatment, Risk Counseling.

Zufall Health Center Diabetes Management Program

18 West Blackwell Street Dover, NJ 07801 973-328-3344 x561 www.zufallhealth.org

Open to anyone who has been diagnosed with Type 1 or Type 2 diabetes, prediabetes, or has gestational diabetes. Provides free 1:1 case management and support. Assistance with getting into healthcare. Help with reducing the risk of diabetes and getting diabetes under control.

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

Hispanic Affairs - Free Eye Exams

Dover

95-97 Bassett Highway

Dover, NJ 07801

Phone: 973-366-4770

Hours: 3nd Thurs. of each month, 9:00am-11:00am

Must call for an appointment

Morristown

45 Clyde Potts Court Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-644-4884

Hours: 3rd Thurs of each month, 9:00am-11:00am

Must call for an appointment

Planned Parenthood - Morristown

196 Speedwell Ave. Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-539-1364 or 973-539-9580

Fax: 973-539-3820 E-mail: info@ppqnnj.org

www.plannedparenthood.org/health-center/new-

jersey/morristown/07960

Walk-in services offered: Emergency contraception, pregnancy testing, STI and HIV testing,

contraception

Appt. only services: Women's health, STI treatment

Morristown Memorial Hospital Dental Care **Dental Clinic**

100 Madison Ave. Morristown, NJ 07963 Phone: 973-971-5000

Services include preventive treatment and restorative work; for United Healthcare Community Plan and Horizon NJ Health Medicaid and Charity Care clients only.

Internal Medicine Faculty Associates of Morristown Medical Center

Faculty Primary Care Practice 435 South Street, Suite 210 Morristown, NJ 07963 Phone: 973-971-7165

Academic Primary Care Practice 435 South Street, Suite 350

Morristown, NJ 07963 Phone: 973-971-6700

https://internalmednj.alantichealth.org

Hours: Mon-Fri, 8:30-4:30pm

and vaccines, pregnancy services, Men's health, LGBT services, HIV testing, birth control, abortion services, general health care

Medicaid accepted. Sliding scale for uninsured.

Takes all major insurances also taken by the hospital system and offers financial counseling to assist with Charity Care and Medicaid applications. Bilingual.

Morristown Medical Center Family Health Center

200 South St, Suite 342 Morristown, NJ 07963 Phone: 973-889-6800 Fax: 973-889-6823

Website: www.atlantichealth.org

North Jersey Health Collaborative

The North Jersey Health Collaborative is an independent, self-governed 501(c)(3) organization with a diverse set of partners representing health care, public health, social services and other community organizations.

For more information on NJHC and resources for health, visit: www.njhealthmatters.org

HIV/AIDS

NJAS: Eric Johnson Center (formerly New Jersey AIDS Services)

Morris Plains, NJ (973) 285-0006 Case Management, Medical Case Management Behavioral Health Counseling, Transportation, Housing Location Services, Long Term Rental Assistance, Support Groups, Health Insurance Premium and Cost Sharing Assistance, HIV

Education Training Seminars, Social Events.

Catholic Family & Community Services, Hope House

19-21 Belmont Avenue Dover, NJ 07802-0851 (973) 361-5555 www.catholiccharities.org

Case Management, Medical Case Management, Mental Health Individual Counseling, Medical Transportation, HIV Support Groups, Emergency Financial Assistance, Community-based HIV Education

Zufall Health Center

3 Executive Drive

Dover Location: 18 W. Blackwell Street

(973) 328-3344

Morristown Location: 4 Atno Avenue

(973) 328-3344

Hackettstown Location: 117 Seber Rd, Bldg 5

The Family Health Center of Morristown Medical

Center

200 South Street 3rd Floor, Room #342 Morristown, NJ 07960

HIV Counseling, Testing, and Referral Center

(973) 889-6810

(908) 452-5366

Newton Location: 238 Spring Street

(973) 862-6650

Primary Medical Care, HIV Specialty Care, Medical Case Management, Dental, Behavioral Health, Clinical Pharmacy, Nutrition with Registered Dietician, Health Insurance Premium Assistance and Cost Share, Medical Transportation, Linkage to Care, Free & Confidential HIV Rapid Testing, STD Prevention and Treatment, Risk Counseling.

Rapid, confidential and free testing, condom distribution, risk reduction counseling, and linkage and referral services.

PrEP Clinic

(973) 889-6821

A daily mediation for the prevention of HIV. Rapid, Confidential and Free Testing, Condom distribution, Risk Counseling and Linkage and Referral Services, Linkage to Care Coordination

Ryan White Care and Treatment Clinic

(973) 889-6835/6812

HIV Infectious Disease Medical Care; Specialty Clinics; Oral Health Care; Psychiatric Services, Medical Nutritional Services, Medical Case Management, Transportation, Onsite Laboratory Draw Services, Emergency Financial Assistance, Health Insurance Cost Sharing Assistance, Financial Counseling and Linkage to Medicaid and Charity Care.

Planned Parenthood

Morristown Location: 196 Speedwell Avenue (973) 539-1364

Washington Location: 66 East Washington Avenue (908)454-3000

Newton Location: 8 Moran Street

(973) 383-5218

Rapid HIV Testing, Linkage to Morristown Medical Center for Confirmatory Testing.

Morris, Sussex, Warren HIV/AIDS Advisory Committee

Chair: Allison Delcalzo-Berens (973) 889-6810

Tri-county collaborative of HIV service providers, stakeholders and consumers whose mission is to advise Freeholders, health care providers, appropriate state and federal government agencies and the general public on matters associated with the prevention, care and treatment of the disease HIV/AIDS.

Community Action Board

An Advisory Committee Subcommittee dedicated to providing a safe space for consumers to discuss their concerns, advocate for their needs and advise the full committee as to issues that are in need of attention. Contact 973-889-6810 for more information.

HOUSING PROGRAMS

Boonton Housing Authority

125 Chestnut St.

Boonton, NJ 07005-3761 Phone: 973-335-0846 Fax: 973-335-0955

Email: info@boontonhousing.org

www.boontonhousing.org

Hours

Morristown Housing Authority

31 Early Street; Suite 1 Morristown, NJ 07960

Keith D. Kinard, Executive Director

Phone: 973-538-6343 Fax: 973-292-4156 www.morristownha.org

Hours: Monday-Friday 8:30am-4:30pm

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List Last Revised: July 10, 2019 Monday-Friday 8:30am-2:30pm After 2:30pm, by appointment only 470 public housing units & 186 housing choice vouchers General Contact: (Section-8) for families, seniors or single adults. Contact: Mark Bizzarro Section 8 Vouchers: 159 **Public Housing Units: 74 Dover Town Housing Authority Madison Housing Authority** 215 East Blackwell St. 24 Central Avenue Dover, NJ 07801 Madison, NJ 07940 Maria A. Tchinchinian, Executive Director Phone: 973-377-0258 Phone: 973-361-9444 Fax: 973-377-5237 Fax: 973-361-6204 Email: jgray@madisonha.com Email: admin@doverhousing.org http://www.rosenet.org/238/Housing-Authority www.doverhousing.org Hours: Monday-Friday 8:30am-4:30pm Section 8 Vouchers: 190 Section 8 Vouchers: 248 Public Housing Units: 134 Senior Public Housing Units: 59 Preference is given to people who live or work in Dover. Senior housing and Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher only. **Morris County Housing Authority Summit Housing Authority** (Union Cty) 99 Ketch Road 512 Springfield Ave Summit, NJ 07901 Morristown, NJ 07960 Kelly Stephens, Executive Director Joseph M. Billy, Jr. - Executive Director Phone: 973-540-0389 Phone: 908-273-6413 Fax: 973-540-1914 Fax: 908-273-3618 www.morrishousingauthority.org Hours: 8:30am-4:30pm Section 8 Vouchers: 634 The Waiting List Is Open and Housing Applications are currently available. To get an application you can mail us Public Housing Units: 304 a self-addressed stamped envelope to Summit Housing Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program waiting Authority, 512 Springfield Avenue, Summit, NJ 07901 or closed. Public Housing Program waiting list is open you can pick one up at the office as well. Preference is given to those who live or work in Summit. Secondary In order to have your name placed on any of our preference is given to those who are employed, are 62+ public housing waiting lists, you must complete or to families with a disabled head of household. the preliminary online application by using the link below: No Section-8 program available. https://www.pha-Section 8 Vouchers: 0 web.com/portal/applicant/morriscounty/ **Public Housing Units: 195**

Township of Long Hill Affordable Housing

915 Valley Road

Township of Morris Affordable Housing

P.O. Box 900

Gillette, NJ 07933 Phone: 908-697-8000

http://www.longhillnj.gov/affordable-

housing.html

23 affordable rental units in three complexes. All of the affordable units are currently occupied. In Stirling Manor, there are four (4) moderate, two bedroom units. There are eleven(11) accessory apartments located within the Township. In Gillette, there are eight (8) units in Chestnut Run. To inquire about open units you must call (609)278-7505 and speak with a representative from the NJ Housing Affordability Service.

Morristown, NJ 07960

http://www.morristwp.com/125/Low-Moderate-

Income-Housing

Township of Montville Affordable Housing

195 Changebridge Road Montville, NJ 07045 Phone: 973-331-3319 Fax: 973-334-0180

http://www.montvillenj.org/index.php?option=co m content&task=view&id=2088&Itemid=273

Administers for purchase & for rent affordable housing. Rental units are only located within the housing complex, Rachel Gardens. Contact: Jane Mowles-Rodriguez Email: <u>imowles-rodriguez@montvillenj.org</u>

Borough of Chatham Affordable Housing

54 Fairmount Ave. Chatham, NJ 07928 Phone: 973-635-0674

http://www.chathamborough.org/chatham/Docu ment%20Center/Affordable%20Housing%20Appl ication%20of%20Preliminary%20Interest.pdf

Maintains a list of candidates to purchase affordable housing re-sale and rent affordable units.

Township of Hanover Affordable Housing

1000 Route 10 PO Box 250 Whippany, NJ 07981

Phone: 973-428-2497

http://www.hanovertownship.com/Services/ AffordableHousing.aspx

The Township of Hanover has the following types of Affordable Housing:

- Purchase Units, non age restricted.
- Rental Units, both age restricted and non age restricted.

Contact: Kelli Schanz: <u>kschanz@hanovertownship.com</u>

Housing Partnership NeighborWorks

Jessica Padilla Gonzalez, Executive Director

2 East Blackwell St., Suite 12

Dover, NJ 07801

Phone: 973-659-9222 Fax: 973-659-9220 E-mail: contact@hpnj.org

www.housingpartnershipnj.org

Provides educational programs and counseling to help people move from rental to homeownership, including homebuyer education, one-on-one credit and budget counseling, matched savings clubs and financial fitness programs. Down payment assistance is available for income eligible households. Foreclosure intervention.

Administers deed restricted properties affordable for SALE properties only for 8 municipalities. Application for interested parties on website. Complete to receive information on properties and updates. No rental properties managed--only for sale..

carol.mugele@hpnj.us is contact for affordable housing.

Ingerman Property Management

Main office 5 Powell Lane Collingswood, New Jersey 08108 Phone: 856-662-1730

http://www.ingerman.com/home/

Developer, builder and manager of two affordable housing complexes, Saddle Brook Court and River Park Village, both located in Morris County. They also have other affordable housing properties in New Jersey.

Ingerman Property Management: The Willows at Cedar Knolls

700 Justin Court Cedar Knolls, NJ 07927 (973) 657-8290

http://www.ingerman.com/community-portfolio/p0174239/

The Willows at Cedar Knolls is an affordable family housing community situated on 15-acres in desirable Hanover Township, Morris County, New Jersey. The 78 unit community offers residents one, two and three bedroom apartments equipped with premium appliances and oversized windows.

Piazza and Associates:

Princeton Forrestal Village 216 Rockingham Row Princeton, NJ 08540 609-786-1100 http://www.piazza-andassociates.com/afhousing.php

Piazza and Associates manages multiple affordable housing complexes in Morris County including:

Morristown Gateway (rentals)

Highlands, Morris Plains (55+ Rentals)

Highlands, Morris Plains (55+ Rentals)
Mill Run @ Parsippany (Rentals)

Ingerman Property Management: The Willows at Roxbury

5 Burton Way Landing, NJ 07850 (973) 398-6295

http://www.ingerman.com/community-portfolio/p0174257/

The Willows at Roxbury Apartments is a 122-unit apartme complex located in beautiful Roxbury Township, Morris County, New Jersey. The development, which sits in a park setting, includes 27 one-bedroom, 68 two-bedroom and 27 three-bedroom apartments, along with ample parking and several playground areas

River Bend at Florham Park

1901 Sterling Drive Florham Park, NJ 07932 973-665-0050

Offer one, two, and three bedroom affordable apartments in the Riverbend Complex.

D&M Property Management:

P.O. Box 286 Freehold, NJ 07728 Tel: 732-780-8314 Fax: 732-409-7410

D&M Property Management Group oversees the affordable units in Woodmont Knolls, an apartment complex, located in Cedar Knolls. At this time, they are not accepting applications for the Woodmont Knolls property.

http://www.dmpropertymanagement.com/property-

Alexan Riverdale (Rentals), Modera44, Morristown (Rentals), Chatham Township Sales Program, Kinnelon Ridge Apartments, Kinnelon, Sun Valley Apartments, Florham Park, Lincoln Park Borough

Contact: Info@HousingQuest.com

management.html

Application Link: http://www.dmcompliance.net/

Contact: dmpro1@verizon.net

Sterling Parc Apartments/Bozzuto Management

Glen Drive Cedar Knolls, NJ 07927 973-267-4493

https://www.bozzuto.com/apartments/communities/229-sterling-parc-at-hanover

64 affordable rental units within the complex. 56 of the units are age-restricted and 8 units are not age restricted.

Woodfield Estates at Florham Park

1325 Morris Avenue Union, NJ 07083 908-688-7711

Offer affordable apartments in the Woodfield Estates Complex.

Contact: sterlingparc@bozzuto.com

Renaissance Village Roxbury Continental Properties

32-N Reading Road Edison, NJ 08817 862-254-2260

Offer one, two, and three bedroom affordable apartments in the Renaissance Village Complex, located in Roxbury, NJ.

Contact: Email: dnewman@continentalproperties.com

Davenport Village in Morris Plains

Madison Affordable Housing Corporation 24 Central Ave.
Madison, NJ 07960
973-377-0258

Oversee applications for one, two, and three bedroom apartments located at 260 Tabor Road, Morris Plains, NJ.

Visions and Pathways

49 Brahma Ave. Bridgewater, NJ 08807 908-5266-6605 jamaya@visionsandpathways.org www.visionsandpathways.org

Incorporated in 1970, Visions and Pathways (formerly Somerset Home for Temporarily Displaced Children) was New Jersey's first private 501(c)(3) non-profit youth shelter. Our mission is to provide abused, neglected, homeless and missing youth with housing, a stable environment and supportive services that help them become self-sufficient. They provide abused, neglected,

Office of Temporary Assistance

340 W. Hanover Ave Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-326-7800 or **211**

The Office of Temporary Assistance may be able to help persons who are in need of shelter placement, back rent, or relocation assistance. Clients must call or come to the office for possible assistance.

Extended hours every other Tuesday from 4:30pm-6:30pm

homeless and missing youth with housing, a stable environment and supportive services that help them become self-sufficient.

Apartment Complexes in Morris County

These complexes may provide low rent options for renters and or accept Rental Assistance/Section 8:

Oakwood Village Apartments:

http://www.oakwoodvillageapt.com/

Knoll Gardens:

http://www.gardencommunities.com/Properties/ NJ/Morris/Knoll-Gardens.aspx

Camelot at Woodsfield:

http://woodfieldkaplan.prospectportal.com/

Butler Ridge Apartments:

http://www.gardencommunities.com/Properties/ NJ/Morris/Butler-Ridge/Home.aspx

Eagle Rock Village:

http://www.apartments.com/eagle-rock-village-budd-lake-nj/x2bq6wq/

Kings Village:

http://www.rentnjapts.com/Apartment/7

NJ Dept. of Community Affairs Division of Housing Section 8 Rental Assistance 350 Rt. 46 Suite 105 Rockaway, NJ 07866 (973) 627-3396 (609) 292-4080 (State office)

Oversees housing assistance and production programs including Homelessness Prevention, Energy Assistance, Neighborhood Programs, Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher, Lead-Safe Home Remediation

Housing and Community Resources dhcr@dca.state.nj.us

Homeless Solutions

www.homelesssolutions.org

Affordable & Permanent Supportive Housing - HSI currently owns and manages rental units of permanent, supportive housing for low income individuals and families. All units are affordable and environmentally friendly. Various locations in Morris Co. Most properties maintain a waiting list. To apply, call 973-993-0900 ext.124

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

Transitional Housing Program offers support and training to families who are making the move to independence. In order to eradicate the underlying issues associated with recurring homelessness, structured supervision is provided to foster self-sufficiency. The participants are housed in ten self-contained apartments. In order to qualify family must be homeless or imminently becoming homeless, have at least 1 child under the age of 18, be working full time (min. 30 hours per week), and earn less than 50% of the area median income. Eligible families should call **973-993-0900 [opt.2]** to apply.

NIAS

3 Executive Drive Morris Plains, NJ 07950 973-285-0006

www.njas-inc.org

Transitional Housing Program - The Eric Johnson House has the capacity to house ten homeless individuals at a time for a period of up to 24 months as they attempt to locate and develop the skills necessary to obtain and maintain permanent housing.

Permanent Housing Programs:

Housing Opportunities for People With AIDS (HOPWA) Housing Vouchers: Allows us to offer rental assistance to three people who are living with HIV/AIDS.

Shelter + Care Housing Vouchers: Allows us to offer six transitional housing graduates rental assistance when they are ready to transition into permanent

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

housing.

State Rental Assistance Program (SRAP) Vouchers:

Allows us to assist an additional 10 graduating transitional housing residents for a period of 5 years.

HomeSharing, Inc.

120 Finderne Ave. Bridgewater, NJ 08807 908-526-4663

homesharing@verizon.net www.homesharing.org

An affordable housing alternative that matches home "Providers", those that have homes with at least one extra bedroom, to "Seekers" those seeking an affordable place to live. Seekers typically pay the home providers low rents or provide services in exchange for room and board. Providers must live in Somerset, Middlesex, Hunterdon, Union, Morris, or Essex County. Seekers must be willing to live in the above service area. Clients should call to complete a screening and request an application.

Roots and Wings

75 Bloomfield Ave. Suite 303 Denville, NJ 07834 973-453-6668

www.rootsandwingsnj.org

RISE provides housing, case management, mentorship, and light financial assistance to its participants. For more information, please contact:
Rebecca Hess – Case Manager
Rebecca.hess@rootsandwingsnj.org
973 453 6668 ext. 103

Program that provides services for those residing in the agency's (limited) housing, or who are residing in safe, stable, independent housing in the community. Services include intensive case management aimed at fostering clients' long term self-sufficiency and independence. Clients are supported in their efforts to develop healthy life skills; attain educational certifications or degrees; gain employment which provides for their expenses and allows for savings and debt reduction; and locate permanent housing upon graduation.

New Bridge Services

P.O. Box 336 Pompton Plains, NJ 07444 (973) 316-9333 www.newbridge.org

- -Semi-supervised and supervised residential Programs for those with mental illness
- -Supportive housing
- -Affordable housing for families and individuals with low and moderate income levels and for persons with special needs

Habitat for Humanity

274 South Salem St., Suite 100 Randolph, NJ 07869 (973) 891-1934 www.morrishabitat.org

Builds and rehabilitates homes in partnership with families in need. Affordable homeownership opportunities for income eligible families.

SECURITY DEPOSIT ASSISTANCE/FIRST MONTH'S RENT ASSISTANCE

Office of Temporary Assistance

340 W. Hanover Ave Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-326-7800

Social Services Intake Line: 973-829-8264/211

One month back rent, first month's rent and or security deposit may be proved to clients who may be in danger or homelessness and or with financial hardships. Assistance is based on future affordability.

Salvation Army of Morristown

Address: 95 Spring Street Morristown, NJ 07960 **Phone: 973-539-2700**

Can only assist with first month's rent. Obtaining assistance from the Morristown location depends where you will be moving to as the Morristown location only services certain areas and zip codes. Additionally the Salvation Army of Morristown requires that you first go to OTA and receive assistance. If you receive assistance or are denied from OTA, you must bring paperwork from OTA detailing how OTA is or is not helping you. This paperwork is required by the Salvation Army of Morristown before they will assist you. Additionally, if you are living within the certified area you must provide The Salvation Army with your lease for your unit.

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

Hope House

Catholic Family & Community Services 19-21 Belmont Ave Dover, NJ 07801

Phone: 973-361-5555 x3038

Provides temporary housing assistance to households who are being evicted due to a short-term loss of income. Able to provide up to three months back rent payments, or a month and a half security deposit and one month of rent to qualified households. Household must have a current eviction notice, or a lock out notice dated within the past six months. Household must be able to continue paying the household expenses after the assistance is received.

IMMIGRATION

American Friends Service Committee 89 Market Street, 6th Floor

Newark, NJ 07102 Phone: 973-643-1924

Web: www.afsc.org

AFSC provides information to immigrants, service providers, and other communities on immigration

Hispanic Affairs Center for Citizenship and Legal Immigration

Services include:

- -immigration consultations
- -Deferred action for childhood arrivals
- -family petitions
- -support for refugees and those seeking asylum
- -Citizenship/Naturalization applications

laws and rights, through education and trainings. Also assists immigrants with access to legal services and referrals.

Assistance for victims of domestic violence and other violent crimes.

Dover Office

95-97 Bassett Highway

Dover, NJ 07801 Phone: 973-366-4770 Fax:973-361-7878 www.mcoha.org

Dover office hours: 9:00-5:00 pm, Monday, Tuesdays, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 9:00-7:00 pm; Tuesdays (September to April) and Saturday 9:00-12 noon (September to April)

Morristown Office

45 Clyde Potts Court Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-644-5627/ 973-644-5632

Morristown office hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Wednesdays are closed.

Butler

Butler, NJ 07405 10 High Street

open Wed 9:00-4:00 pm and first Sat of the month

Wind of the Spirit

120 Speedwell Avenue Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-538-2035

E-mail: windofthespirit@verizon.net

An immigrant resource center that offers advocacy, education, and community outreach for immigrants that includes ESL courses, citizenship training, and legal assistance.

Catholic Charities

212 Slater Street Paterson, New Jersey 07505

Phone: 973-279-7100 Fax: 973-881-0126

Email: dmaloney@catholicharities.org

Services open to all New Jersey Residents include: Immigration Matters and Community Legal

Education

LEGAL

American Friends Service Committee

89 Market Street, 6th Floor Newark, NI 07102

Phone: 973-643-1924 Web: <u>www.afsc.org</u>

AFSC provides information to immigrants, service providers, and other communities on immigration laws and rights, through education and trainings. Also assists immigrants with access to legal

Catholic Charities

Services open to all New Jersey Residents include: Immigration Matters and Community Legal Education 212 Slater Street Paterson, New Jersey 07505

Phone: 973-279-7100 - Fax: 973-881-0126 **Director:** Darren Maloney - Ext. 2104 Email: dmaloney@catholicharities.org

services and referrals.

Women's Center of CCM Family Law Clinic

County College of Morris 214 Center Grove Rd. Randolph, NJ 07869

Student Community Center

SCC 115

Phone: 973-328-5025

Email: womenscenter@ccm.edu

Free legal consultations, workshops, and clinics

focused on Family Law issues.

Morris County Organization for Hispanic Affairs

Services include:

- -immigration consultations
- -Deferred action for childhood arrivals
- -family petitions
- -support for refugees and those seeking asylum
- -Citizenship/Naturalization applications

Assistance for victims of domestic violence and other violent crimes.

Dover Office

95-97 Bassett Highway

Dover, NJ 07801

Phone: 973-366-4770 Fax:973-361-7878 www.mcoha.org

Dover office hours: 9:00-5:00 pm, Monday,

Wednesday, Thursday.

9:00-7:00 pm; Tuesdays and Saturday 9:00-12 noon.

Morristown Office

45 Clyde Potts Court

Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-644-5627/ 973-644-5632

Morristown office hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Wednesdays are closed.

Butler

Butler, NJ 07405 10 High Street

open Wed 9:00-4:00 pm and first Sat of the month

Legal Services of Northwest Iersev

30 Schuyler Place,

Box 900

Morristown, NJ 07963

(973) 285-6911

Also with offices in Hunterdon, Somerset, Sussex and

Warren Counties

Hours of operation: Monday-Friday 8:30 a.m. to 5

Intake for new applicants: Monday – Friday, 9:30am

- 12:30pm and 1:30pm - 3:30pm

-Housing: Tenants' Rights; Housing Conditions;

Evictions; HOPWA; Foreclosure Defense

-Public Benefits: SSI and SSDI: Homelessness

Assistance; TANF and GA (Welfare); NJ SNAP (Food Stamps)

-Health Care Access: Medicaid, Medicare and Charity Care; PAAD and Senior Gold; Affordable Care Act

-Family: Domestic Violence Restraining Orders; Child

Custody

-Consumer: Collection & Repossession defense; Bankruptcy; Wage executions & Bank Levies.

-Advance Planning: Simple Wills; Advance Directives

for Healthcare; Powers of Attorney

Wind of the Spirit

Immigrant Resource Center

120 Speedwell Avenue

Morristown, NI 07960

Phone: 973-538-2035

The Morris Family Justice Center (MFJC)

Administration and Records Building

10 Court St., 4th Floor Morristown, NJ 07962

Direct: 973.829.4050

Assistance outside of office hours:

Domestic Abuse: 1-877-R-U-ABUSED

Sexual Assault: 973-829-0587

Fax: 973.206.1645

Website: www.morrisfic.org Email: info@morrisfic.org

Mon-Fri walk-in hours: 8:30 to 4:30. Tuesday and

Wednesday evenings by appointment only.

Se Habla Español

The Morris Family Justice Center (MFJC) provides the services to survivors of domestic violence, human trafficking, dating abuse and sexual assault. Counseling, protection, legal and immigration assistance and children's services, and provided on site.

LGBTQ+

EDGE Pride Center (of NJAS)

3 Executive Dr. Morris Plains, NJ 07950 973-285-0006

www.edgepridecenter.org

We provide compassionate care and social services for the LGBTQ+ community.

- -Behavioral Health Counseling (individual and family)
- -Trangender and Gender non-conforming services
- -Case Management
- -Medical Case Management

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List

- -Housing location services
- -Transportation
- -Family Support
- -Youth support
- -Support groups
- -Social events
- -Educational seminars

MEDICATION/PRESCRIPTION ASSISTANCE

Family Wise discount cards

Mailing Address: PO Box 1980

Bethlehem, PA 18016

Office Location:

3773 Corporate Parkway, Suite 390

Center Valley, PA 18034

Phone: 866-810-3784

Website: www.familywize.org
Email: info@familywize.org

Immediate savings on prescription drugs, uninsured

persons can save an average of 20%; this is a discount program only. Applications can be obtained

via the website.

Office Of Temporary Assistance

Address:

340 W. Hanover Ave. Morristown, NJ 07960

973-326-7800

OR

8 South Morris St.

Dover, NJ 973-989-6010

Prescription and Prescription Assistance

Phone: 973-829-8176

Savings Program Phone: 973-326-7800

Apply Online: www.NJHelps.org

OTA may be able to help clients with one time emergency prescription assistance if they do not have any funds to pay for their medications. Clients who are applying for Medicaid benefits may also receive emergency prescriptions until their Medicaid **Needymeds.org**

Address:

Needy Meds, Inc. PO Box 219

Gloucester, MA 01931 Phone: 800-503-6897 Fax: 1-206-260-8850

Website: www.Needymeds.org
Email: info@needymeds.org

Needymeds.com provides a guide to users who are looking for assistance with their prescriptions and do not know where to go. They offer information and

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

referrals for people who cannot afford their

prescription drugs.

Partnership for Prescription Assistance PPA

Phone: 1-888-477-2669 Website: www.pparx.org

PPA links participants with drug manufacturers so that they can apply for assistance with their medications from the drug company. Clients have stated that some companies can assist them within

days of receiving their scripts.

is approved.

PAAD Pharmaceutical Assistance to the Aged and Disabled

PO Box 715

Trenton, NJ 08625-0715 Phone: 1-800-792-9745

Website: www.state.nj.us/health/forms/ap-2.pdf
PAAD offers discount co-pay's of \$5 per generic or \$7 per brand-name prescription for persons who are aged (age 65) or disabled (must receive SSD). The income limit for one person is \$26,575 if single, \$32,582 joint income if married. Applications are available at the above website.

Rx Outreach

PO Box 66536

St. Louis, MO 63166-6536

www.rxoutreach.org

Phone:1-888-796-1234

Complete application online & submit online refill. This patient assistance program allows applicants to receive a three month supply of their medications for \$20, \$30, or \$40 depending on the medications they take. Applicants can apply online and call the 888 number for questions they have. Eligibility is based on household income and size.

Walmart, Target, ShopRite, Pathmark

\$4 prescription program

Generic prescription program where clients can receive medications for \$4 if it is on their discount list. Patient may also receive 90 days supply at cheaper \$10 rates.

Diabetes Foundation, Inc.

13 Sunflower Ave Paramus, NJ 07652 Phone: 201-444-0337 Fax: 201-444-5580

Website:

www.diabetesfoundationinc.org

Provides diabetic medications and supplies to uninsured, low income diabetics on a short-term (one time only) basis while the client secure other long-term aid from other resources. Applications are available for download online but must be submitted by a health care referrer (e.g. physician, nurse, social worker, etc) on behalf of the client. Medications and supplies are shipped directly to the client's home.

Senior Gold

PO Box 715

Trenton, NJ 08625-0724 Phone: 1-800-792-9745

Website: www.state.nj.us/health/forms/sg-1.pdf www.state.nj.us/health/seniorbenefits/seniorgold.s

<u>html</u>

Senior Gold is for persons who earn more over the income limits for PAAD; they must be over 65 or receive Social Security Disability benefits to qualify. The income limits are if single \$26,575-\$36,575 and if married \$32,582-\$42,582. Applications are available at the above websites.

AIDS Drug Distribution Program (ADDP)

The AIDS Drug Distribution Program provides lifesustaining and life-prolonging medications to low income individuals with no other source of payment for these drugs.

https://www.nj.gov/health/forms/dhas-27.pdf
If you need assistance completing this application, call toll free 1-877-613-4533 for ADDP questions

MENTAL HEALTH

Atlantic Health System Behavioral Health	Community Care Behavioral Health
Services offered through Morristown, Summit, and	2539 Route 10 East

Newton Hospitals Phone: 888-247-1400

24-hour crisis hotline: 973-540-0100 (Morris & all

other counties), 973-383-0973 (Sussex County)

Web:

http://www.atlantichealth.org/morristown/our+ser

vices/behavioral+health/

Crisis, inpatient, and outpatient services that include child and adolescent programs, adult services, and geropsychiatric care.

Community Soup Kitchen & Outreach Center

Church of the Redeemer

36 South Street

Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-267-0709

Web: www.cskmorristown.com

Besides providing meals, they offer a variety of services and educational programs. Mental Health Association is on-site five days a week to provide support and assessments to soup kitchen clients. They will assist with referring to appropriate mental health services. They also have a weekly veterans support group that meets Tuesdays at 11am.

NJAS: Eric Johnson Center and EDGE Pride Center (formerly New Jersey AIDS Services)

3 Executive Drive Morris Plains, NJ (973) 285-0006

Behavioral Health Counseling for HIV+ as well as LGBTQ+ and families

- -Individual
- -Group
- -Family

Morris Plains, NJ 07950 Phone: 973-540-9550

Web: http://www.communitycare.us/index.php

Psychiatric partial care program including individual counseling, group counseling, and psychiatric services. Most patient attending the program have

Medicaid.

Excel Treatment Center

58 N Sussex Street Dover, NJ 07801 Phone: 973-989-7500

Web: http://www.exceltreatmentcenter.com/

Provides outpatient mental health counseling and psychiatric services. Only accept commercial insurances. They also have an anger management program. Have Spanish-speaking staff.

Immediate Care Psychiatric Center

22 Hill Road

Parsippany, NJ 07054 Tel: 973-335-9909

https://www.njpsychcenter.com/

Offers outpatient services for children, adolescents, adults, and geriatric patients across a full range of mental and behavioral health concerns. Accepts most government and commercial managed care plans (e.g., Medicare, Tricare, Aetna, Cigna, Horizon BCBS, Oxford, QualCare, United HealthCare, etc...)

Family Intervention Services, Inc (FIS)

20 Vanderhoof Avenue Rockaway, NJ 07866 Phone: 973-586-5243

Web: http://www.fisnj.org/

FIS is a private non-profit agency that provides an

Zufall Health Center

Behavioral health services offered in Dover, Morristown, Hackettstown, Newton, West Orange, and Somerville

Phone: 973-328-3344 (Dover)

array of mental and behavioral health services for children and families. Programs are free of charge and services can be provided in the office, home or community.

Outpatient Services (Medicaid clients only) for children and families can be accessed at:

1-844-446-2299

Children's Mobile Response and Stabilization Services can also be accessed via Perform Care at: 1-877-652-7624

Catholic Family & Community Services-**Hope House**

19-21 Belmont Avenue Dover, NJ 07801

Phone: 973-361-5555

Web: www.catholicharities.org

Non-profit Catholic Charities agency of the Diocese of Paterson. Serves adults, adolescents, and children from Morris County providing professionally-based bilingual social services including: HIV/AIDS care management, senior services, prevention programs, safety and home repair, and housekeeping.

Mental Health Association of Morris & Essex

300 Littleton Road 3rd Floor Parsippany, NI 07054

Phone: 973-334-3496

Web: http://www.mhaessexmorris.org

Links individuals with mental illness to treatment and available services and resources, as well as fills in the gaps in the Morris County mental health system by modeling high-quality programs and services which are responsive to consumer needs and preferences.

973-267-0002 (Morristown)

Web: www.zufallhealth.org

Provide outpatient behavioral health services to adults and children who are existing, active medical patients at Zufall Health. Unable to take referrals from other community agencies and unable to see clients who are not Zufall patients. Offer outpatient counseling but no medication management. Have Spanish-speaking staff. Accept patients who are uninsured, have Medicaid, and/or Medicare.

Jewish Family Services

Main Office:

256 Columbia Turnpike, Suite 105 Florham Park, NJ 07932

Phone: 973-765-9050

Web: http://www.jfsmetrowest.org/

A comprehensive, non-discriminatory social service agency serving residents of Essex, Morris, Sussex, North Union, and parts of Hudson counties. Available 24/7 and services include: counseling and therapy (individual, couple, family, child, groups, debt management, substance abuse), adoption service geriatric, DV response, support services for Holocaust survivors, care planning for special needs/disabilities, community education and outreach.

NewBridge Services, Inc.

Administrative Offices:

7 Industrial Rd.

Pequannock, NJ 07440

Office locations in Parsippany, Haskell, Pompton Plains, Sparta, and Mountain Lakes

Phone: 973-316-333 (local)

888-746-9333 (toll free)

Web: www.newbridge.org

Non-profit provider of behavioral health and education. Programs and services for adults, children, and families including: counseling, substance abuse, housing, partial care programs for adults with mental illness.

Saint Clare's Wellness & Recovery

St. Clare's Behavioral Health

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List

Office locations in Denville and Morris Plains

Phone: 888-626-2111

24-hour crisis hotline: 973-625-0280

Web: http://www.saintclares.org/Our-Locations/Sain Phone: 973-625-0096

Clare-s-Behavioral-Health-Services.aspx

Offers wide range of inpatient and outpatient mental health and substance abuse services for children, adults, and families. Have Spanish-speaking staff.

Good Grief

38 Elm Street

Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 908-522-1999 www.good-grief.org

Provides unlimited and free peer support to children, Teens, young adults, and families after the death of a Mother, father, sister, or brother through peer support programs, education, and advocacy.

4 Pocono Road Denville, NJ 07834

For rapid access to crisis intervention and support in a setting that is separate from the medical facility. A professional therapist is available by phone 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Provide brief outpatient crisis intervention and stabilization services.

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

Morris Community Wellness Center

1259 Route 46 East, Building 4, Door 4D

Parsippany, NJ

Phone Number: 973-334-2470

Web: www.cspnj.org

Peer run program for individuals 18 years and older with mental health challenges, including cooccurring. Helps members gain skills and motivation to set and achieve goals in all dimensions of wellness (physical, emotional, spiritual, intellectual, social, occupational, environmental, and financial wellness).

Provides socialization, peer support, linkage to community resources, Peer Employment Support program, Double Trouble 12-Step, Hearing Voices Network program, health club (exercise, tai chi, diet & food preparation, sleep), mindful living class, transportation, computer lab, food pantry and access to outside pantries & food stores, financial services, wellness and recovery education, groups and training.

There is no charge to attend.

PARENTING

Child and Family Resources

111 Howard Blvd., Suite 201 Mount Arlington, NJ 07856

Phone: 973-398-1730 Fax: 973-398-0319

Web: www.childandfamily-nj.org

Childcare referrals, parent education and support,

Family Intervention Services (FIS)

20 Vanderhoof Avenue Rockawav, NI 07866 Phone: 973-586-5243 Web: www.fisnj.org

FIS is a private non-profit agency that provides an array of mental and behavioral health services for children and families. Programs are free of charge

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List Last Revised: July 10, 2019 and services can be provided in the office, home or financial subsidies, resources for children with varying abilities. community. Outpatient Services (Medicaid clients only) for children and families can be accessed at: 1-844-446-2299 Children's Mobile Response and Stabilization Services can also be accessed via Perform Care at: 1-877-652-7624 Jewish Family Service of MetroWest (JFS) Mental Health Association of Morris & Essex Reuben D. Rotman, Executive Director 100 Route 46 East, Building C 256 Columbia Turnpike, Suite 105 Mountain Lakes, NJ 07046 Florham Park, NJ 07932 Phone: 973-334-3496 Fax: 973-334-4920 Phone: 973-765-9050 x214 Fax: 973-765-0195 Email: info@mhamorris.org E-mail: rrotman@jfs-metronj.org Web: www.jfs-metronj.org Programs include mental health education, advocacy, and supportive services to individuals and families, including homeless outreach. Provides counseling and support services for Families and individuals, adoption services, child Study team, and resettlement programs **Morris County Prevention Is Key Morristown Medical Center** 25 West Main St. Rockaway, NJ 07866 **Parent Education Department** phone: 973-625-1998 Phone: 973-971-5027 **Strengthening Families Programs** The staff at Morristown, Overlook, Newton and Designed to help parents and caregivers build on their Chilton medical centers want to help you be the best strengths in showing love, setting limits, helping youth parent you can be. Our parent education programs develop skills in handling peer pressure, building a cover every phase of pregnancy and new parenting, positive future and ultimately helping families grow from prenatal exercise to postpartum infant care. together. and features special classes for grandparents and Active Parenting of Teens (English and Spanish) siblings Parents will learn the skills they need to communicate effectively with their teens, encourage better behavior, positive discipline techniques, and teach responsibility including: How to talk with your adolescent about violence, sex, alcohol and other drugs. **Parenting Wisely** CD-ROM program reduces child behavior problems. delinquency and substance abuse among adolescents, improves parenting knowledge and skills, and strength the relationship between adolescent and parent.

NewBridge Services, Inc.

Mount Olive Child Care & Learning Center, Inc.

Gail Reuther, Executive Director

150 Wolfe Rd.

Budd Lake, NJ 07828 Phone: 973-426-1525

Fax- 973-347-4029

Email: greuther@optonline.net
Website: www.mtolivechildcare.org

Multi-program center offering infant/toddler, preschool, and school-age child care programs; subsidized care for low income families; parent education program.

Partnership for Maternal and Child Health

73 Bassett Highway Dover, NJ 07801

CENTRAL INTAKE - 973-343-2650

Increase screening, referrals and/or linkage of pregnant women and women of childbearing age to needed services within the county. Central Intake will aid in accessing the most appropriate services in an efficient manner through referrals and follow-up.

FAMILY SUCCESS CENTERS – 973-620-9711 Neighborhood gathering places that work to empower families to succeed. In partnership with families, Family Success Center staff provide information, referrals, workshops, job readiness support, and activities for families.

Healthy Families/TANF Initiative for Parents – 973-343-2650

Home visitation program that pairs trained Family Support Workers with pregnant women and young families. During regular home visits, families learn about child development and parenting, identify their unique strengths and skills, and develop resiliency.

St. Clare's Hospital

A variety of classes and educational opportunities please call our Maternity Educator at 973-625-6387.

Topics Include: Adoptive Parenting All About Babies 21 Evans Place

Pompton Plains, NJ 07444

Phone: 973-839-2520 or 1-888-746-9333

Fax: 973-616-0447

Email: info@newbridge.org
Website: www.newbridge.org

This agency's mission is to provide affordable and innovative behavioral health care services to clients and their families. These clients typically are in need of mental health, addiction, senior citizen, or youth counseling and support services, including residential housing.

Positive Parenting

Tom Palermo, Director 1606 B Union Valley Road West Milford, NJ 07480 Hewitt Office: 973-853-5500 West Milford Office: 973-657-1887

Fax: 973-657-1945

Email: tom@positiveparenting.tv
Email: parenting@Positiveparenting.tv
Website: http://www.positiveparenting.tv

Parenting classes, video seminars, classes for teens, agencies, parents, etc.

Babies and Pets
Breastfeeding
Cesarean Section Class
Grandparenting
Happiest Baby on the Block
Infant Emergency Care
Lamaze Refresher

Multiple Birth Prepared Childbirth

Sibling Class Siblings at Birth

Support full complement of crisis intervention, assessment, counseling and self-help group support for women suffering from depression after childbirth.

SENIORS

NewBridge Services

1259 Rt. 46 East, Building 2, Suite 100A

Parsippany, NJ 07054

Phone: 973-316-9333 or 1-888-746-9333

Email: services@newbridge.org
Website: www.newbridge.org

NewBridge SAIL (Senior Assistance for

Independent Living) Free program for Morris County residents age 60 and older. Connects seniors with available community resources that enable them to remain in their homes. Includes at home evaluations by a registered nurse.

NewBridge@Home Provides free, weekly, in-home professional counseling to homebound senior citizens in Morris County. Offers respite care and counseling to caregivers.

Adult Protective Services (APS)

(973) 326-7282

Morris County Adult APS investigates allegations of abuse, neglect, and exploitation of vulnerable adults. A vulnerable adult is defined as a person 18 years of

Catholic Family & Community Services (CFCS) Hope House

nope nouse

19-21 Belmont Avenue

Dover, NJ 07802

Phone: 973-361-5555

Email: <u>infohh@catholicharities.org</u>
Website: <u>www.ccpaterson.org</u>

Operation Fix It: Minor home repairs related to a person's health and safety, including plumbing, carpentry, masonry, electrical and weatherization.

Cost is based on income.

Hope Connection: Personal emergency response units that offer a direct link to a 24 hour 7 day a week monitoring center.

Morris County Department of Human Services Aging, Disabilities & Community Programming

340 West Hanover Ave. Morris Township, NJ 07960

Phone: (800) 564-4656 or (877) 222-3737 Website: hs.morriscountyni.gov/seniors/

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List

age or older who resides in a community setting and who, because of a physical or mental illness, disability or deficiency, lacks sufficient understanding or capacity to make, communicate, or carry out decisions concerning his or her well-being.

Call to report any concerns about possible abuse, sexual abuse, neglect, self-neglect, or exploitation.

Individuals over 60 can call or view the website for information on a variety of services offered to Morris County citizens. Information can be found on: Aging in Place, Care Management, Caregiver Support, Dental Care, Elder Law, Emergency Response Information, Employment Support Services, Eye Care, Housing, Food Assistance, Meals on Wheels, Transportation, Nursing Homes, Respite Care, Senior Centers, Volunteer Opportunities for Older Adults

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

Seniors Blue Book Morris and Somerset Counties

Seniors Resource Line: (973) 560-0064 Website: www.seniorsbluebook.com

A resource guide that includes Community Resources and Service, Health at Home - Skilled and Non-Skilled Care Agencies and Housing Options for seniors. Download for free online or call to order a printed copy.

Five Town Regional Dial-A-Ride, Inc.

Phone: (973) 835-8885

Website: www.lincolnpark.org/348/Dial-A-Ride Vehicle operation: Monday-Friday 8:30-4:30 pm

Transportation for seniors 60+ years with no alternate means of transportation residing in Butler, Kinnelon, Lincoln Park, Pequannock and Riverdale only. Handicapped accessible with curb to curb service. Transportation is provided for non-emergency medical appointments, health needs, nutrition sites, shopping, social services, recreational activities and visits. Reservations are

required 72 hours in advance or more.

NJ Find A Ride

PO Box 346

East Hanover, NJ 07936

Phone: Dial 211 from any phone in New Jersey

or call (877) 652-1148 Email: info@nj211.org

Website: www.njfindaride.org

NJ Find A Ride is an online directory of public and accessible transportation options for those who do not own a car. The website offers a place to look at how to get from one location to another in a local community through a searchable database. The search results will match specific transportation needs that you describe and state who is eligible, how much it costs and how to arrange for a ride.

Senior Citizen Discount Program for EZ-Pass

P.O. BOX 4972 Trenton, NJ 08650 Phone: 732-750-5300

Website: www.ezpassnj.com

Customers must provide proof of eligible age (65 and over) to enroll in the plan and receive a discount off the full fare off-peak toll on the New Jersey Turnpike and Garden State Parkway. Once your account is open call to request the plan. Discount is not available during peak hours.

Zufall Health Community Health Centers Intensive Senior Support Services (ISS)

Phone: 973-328-9100 ext 486 Email: <u>info@zufallhealth.org</u> Website: <u>www.zufallhealth.org</u>

Skylands RSVP & Volunteer Resource Center

Sponsored by NORWESCAP 21 Pine Street, Suite 101 Rockaway, NJ 07866 Phone: 888-387-9830 A program for older adults (60 years and over) who live in Morris County that provides a comprehensive support system for vulnerable older adults that are at high risk of losing their independent living status due to mental illness, substance abuse, dementia, homelessness, domestic violence and extreme resistance to services. ISS provides those in need of in-home services with linkage to supportive programs and access to comprehensive primary medical, dental and behavioral health care to address chronic and acute medical issues. Participants receive case management intervention services and appropriate referrals, including transportation to appointments to ensure continuation of care.

Email: rsvp@norwescap.org

Website: www.nationalservice.gov

RSVP is part of Senior Corps, a federally funded program of the Corporation for National & Community Service whose mission is to provide the opportunity for individuals age 55+ to volunteer in their community. It has over 300,000 members nationwide.

RSVP volunteers serve in Morris, Sussex, Warren, Hunterdon and Passaic Counties in a variety of programs both in-house and with other agencies in order to meet identified community needs.

Interfaith Food Pantry

2 Executive Drive Morris Plains, NJ 07950 Phone: 973-538-8049

Email: interfaithfoodpantry@mcifp.org

Website: www.mcifp.org

Home Delivery Program Works to enable homebound elderly, disabled and medically fragile clients remain living independently by pairing them with volunteers who bring food to them in their homes.

Kitchen to Table Connected with the Home Delivery Program, provides healthy foods that can be frozen, thawed and easily cooked in the microwave or prepared with minimal efforts on the stovetop. Assists those that face a challenge to easily prepare healthy foods due to physical limitations or the cooking facilities available to them.

The IFP Senior Box Food Program Distributes "Senior Boxes", which includes fresh produce, to senior housing units in Madison, Flanders/Mt. Olive, Oak Ridge, Wharton and Butler.

Jewish Family Service of MetroWest New Jersey 256 Columbia Turnpike, Suite 105 Florham Park, NJ 07932 Phone: 973-765-9050

Homeless Solutions, Inc. Mt. Kemble Home

1 Mt. Kemble Avenue Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-993-0900 Ext. 120

Website: www.homelesssolutions.org

Provides safe, affordable housing, to twenty-two senior women of very limited means. Each resident has her own room, with shared bathrooms, a common sitting room, and dining room. A Senior Residential Support Staff member lives onsite, ensuring the residents' safety.

Morris County Prevention is Key WISE

25 West Main St. Rockaway, NJ 07866

Email: info@jfsmetrowest.org
Website: www.jfsmetrowest.org

JFS MetroWest offers a variety of services to assist older adults and their families in embracing the aging process. They provide a wide range of information and referrals. Family Caregiver Services include Comprehensive Assessments, Geriatric Care Management and Care Consultation. JFS also offers counseling and support groups, Holocaust Survivor services, Alzheimer's and related dementia programs, and emergency financial assistance.

Services are delivered by a highly trained staff of licensed social workers and care managers specializing in the field of geriatrics.

Phone: 973-625-1998 Email: <u>info@mcpik.org</u> Website: <u>www.mcpik.org</u>

Free, fun program for people who are 60 or older and looking for an opportunity to learn how to stay healthy and meet new people. The educational program offers six lessons that cover a wide range of topics. Learn about the aging process and how to make healthy lifestyle choices, celebrate this exciting stage of life and all the benefits that come with it discuss risk factors and behaviors you should avoid to stay healthy, examine how alcohol, prescription medications and over-the-counter medications affect seniors differently and how you can avoid problems and learn how to use simple tools to help you feel more empowered about your health and the healthcare you receive.

Light lunch provided and giveaways for participating in the program!

SHELTERS IN MORRIS COUNTY

** Morris County operates under a Coordinated Entry system. Consumers must call 211 (At any time) indicate they are homeless and in need of shelter, and complete a screening to get into any shelter program aside from Market Street Mission and Jersey Battered Women's Shelter **(please see last page of resource guide for further information regarding 211 screening process)

Homeless Solutions

540 West Hanover Ave, Suite 100 Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-993-0900

www.homelesssolutions.org

Shelter for men, women, and families including case management, meals, and referrals. Homeless Solutions also offers the Safe Haven shelter program, in partnership with the Mental health Association, which provides shelter, case management, and outreach services to homeless men and women with a mental health diagnosis.

Transitional Housing Program offers support and training to families who are making the move to independence. In order to eradicate the underlying issues associated with recurring homelessness,

Family Promise

P.O. Box 1494 Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-998-0820

http://www.familypromisemorris.org/

Family Promise of Morris County provides emergency shelter and meals 365 days a year through a network of over 70 houses of worship in Morris County. **Families** facing homelessness (up to 14 individuals at a time) stay at different congregations of all faiths each week where dedicated volunteers provide a safe and comfortable temporary home for our families including sleeping quarters and a place where guests can relax, socialize, do homework and watch television. During the day, families may utilize our Day Center

structured supervision is provided to foster self-sufficiency. The participants are housed in ten self-contained apartments. In order to qualify families must be homeless or imminently becoming homeless, have at least 1 child under the age of 18, be working full time, and earn less than 50% of the area median income. Eligible families should call 211.

to meet with their case manager, access phones and computers, and use the shower and laundry facilities.

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

Market Street Mission

9 Market Street Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-538-0431

http://www.marketstreet.org/

Under the Homeless Shelter Emergency Program, a **man** with transient status may stay at the Mission and sleep on the chapel floor for approximately ten days. The Mission takes in almost any man – there must be a good reason for a man to be turned away. The chapel is under constant supervision for the men's safety and well being. Men can shower, have their clothes laundered, and enjoy a safe, clean, drugfree environment. Attendance at chapel services is encouraged but not required.

Jersey Battered Women's Service (JBWS)

PO Box 1437 Morristown, NJ 07962

24-Hour Help Line: 973-267-4763

Fax: 973-605-5898 www.jbws.org

This agency provides emergency shelter for **women** at risk for domestic violence. Hotline for victims of domestic violence; emergency shelter for abused women and their children. Also, non-residential counseling; legal advocacy; transitional living; teen dating violence prevention programs; community education; Abuse Ceases Today (ACT) counseling for abusers.

Visions and Pathways Street Smart Street Outreach

175 Washington St. Morristown, NJ 07960 973-644-4666

jamaya@visionsandpathways.org

www.streetsmartoutreach.org

Using a culturally responsive, community-focused and trauma informed approach, STREET SMART targets youth and young adults ages 13 through 21 who are; experiencing a crisis at-home or at school, at-risk of becoming homeless, have been or are at-risk of being sexually abused or exploited, living in an unsafe environment or homeless. Through on-the-ground grassroots outreach, our bilingual staff and volunteers make presentations throughout New Jersey target and frequent popular teen hangouts such as; fast food restaurants, malls, convenience stores and parks.

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

OUT OF COUNTY WOMEN SHELTERS

The Hoboken Shelter 300 Bloomfield Street Hoboken (Hudson County) 201-656-5069	St. Lucy's Emergency Shelter 619 Grove Street Jersey City (Hudson County) 201-656-7201
Hope House for Women and Children 246 Second Street Jersey City (Hudson County) 201-420-1070	Urban Renewal Corporation 224 Sussex Avenue Newark (Essex County) 973-483-2882
PERC Shelter Palisades Emergency Residence Corporation 111 37th Street Union City (Hudson County) 201-348-8150	Eva's Shelter 393 Main Street Paterson (Passaic County) 973-523-6220
Isaiah House 238 North Munn Avenue East Orange (Essex County) 973-678-5882	Restoration Center 300 South 12th Street Newark (Essex County) 973-622-4934
Missionaries of Charity 168 Sussex Avenue Newark (Essex County) 973-481-9056 973-483-0165 973-483-9750	Salvation Army - Montclair Citadel 13 Trinity Place Montclair (Essex County) 973-744-3312
Salvation Army - Elizabeth Shelter 1018 East Grand Street Elizabeth (Union County) 908-352-2886	Family Promise 19 Church Street Newton (Sussex County) 973-579-1180
Samaritan Inn 901 Swartswood Road Newton (Sussex County) 973-940-8872	Birth Haven (Pregnant Women) 4 Academy Street Newton (Sussex County) 973-579-7979
Ozanam Family Shelter 89 Truman Drive Edison (Middlesex County) 732-985-0327	

OUT OF COUNTY MEN SHELTERS

Morris County Frovider Resource Committee Res	Last Neviseu. July 10, 2019
The Hoboken Shelter 300 Bloomfield Street Hoboken (Hudson County) 201-656-5069	St. Lucy's Emergency Shelter 619 Grove Street Jersey City (Hudson County) 201-656-7201
Urban Renewal Corporation 53 South Hackensack Avenue Kearny (Hudson County) 973-483-2882	PERC Shelter Palisades Emergency Residence Corporation 111 37th Street Union City (Hudson County) 201-348-8150
Eva's Shelter 389 Main Street Paterson (Passaic County) 973-523-6220	St. Paul's Emergency Shelter 451 Van Houten Street Paterson (Passaic County) 973-710-3900
Good Shepherd Mission 336 Broadway Paterson (Passaic County) 973-742-9244	Goodwill Rescue Mission 79 University Avenue Newark (Essex County) 973-621-9560
Restoration Center 300 South 12th Street Newark (Essex County) 973-622-4934	Salvation Army - Montclair Citadel 13 Trinity Place Montclair (Essex County) 973-744-3312
Salvation Army - Elizabeth Shelter 1005 East Jersey Street Elizabeth (Union County) 908-352-7057	Samaritan Inn 901 Swartswood Road Newton (Sussex County) 973-940-8872
Ozanam Inn Men's Shelter 20-22 Abeel Street New Brunswick (Middlesex County) 732-729-0850	

OUT OF COUNTY FAMILY SHELTERS

Hope House for Women and Children 246 Second Street Jersey City (Hudson County) 201-420-1070	Isaiah House 238 North Munn Avenue East Orange (Essex County) 973-678-5882
Eva's Village Inc. 393 Main Street Paterson (Passaic County) 973-523-6220	Hilltop Haven 36-38 Circle Ave Paterson (Passaic County) 973-279-2333 Ext 118

Apostles' House 513 Avon Avenue Newark (Essex County) 973-482-8865 973-357-7447	Salvation Army - Montclair Citadel 13 Trinity Place Montclair (Essex County) 973-744-3312
Salvation Army - Elizabeth Shelter 1005 East Jersey Street Elizabeth (Union County) 908-352-2886	Family Promise 19 Church Street Newton (Sussex County) 973-579-1180
Samaritan Inn 901 Swartswood Road Newton (Sussex County) 973-940-8872	Ozanam Inn Men's Shelter 20-22 Abeel Street New Brunswick (Middlesex County) 732-729-0850

FOR ANIMALS/PETS

I OKTAWA I DIO	
Noah's Arc 1915 US 46 Ledgewood 973-347-0378	Lakeland Animal Haven 29 Pine Street Kenvil 973-584-1415
New Beginnings Cat Rescue 1885 Route 57 Hackettstown 908-914-2371	Tri-Boro Animal Welfare Butler 973-831-5555
Cats/Causes 4 Paws Chatham 973-953-0656 908-377-4579	Denville Animal Shelter 140 Morris Avenue Denville 973-627-4900 x4
Rachel's Pets Denville 973-625-7986	KISS - Kittens in-need-of Someone Special Hopatcong 973-670-2481
Randolph Animal Shelter 1345 Sussex Turnpike Randolph 973-989-7090	Montville Animal Shelter 86 River Road Montville 973-334-6410
Eleventh Hour Rescue Rockaway 973-664-0865	SOS Shelter - Seed House Newfoundland 973-657-1367

Loving Pup Hemlock Kennels 407 Mt. Kemble Ave. Connecticut 973-266-7219 Morristown, NJ 0960 (973) 534-6842 www.loving pup.org Helps qualifying families and individuals with financial costs associated with emergency veterinary care.

<u>SUBSTANCE</u>	ABUSE SERVICES
To Search Online for Substance Abuse	Substance Abuse Initiative (OTA-ETS Screening)
Treatment Providers Visit:	Persons who are eligible for GA or TANF are screened
	by employees at OTA and ETS to see if client's are in
https://njsams.rutgers.edu/dastxdirectory/txdi	need of ongoing assistance with staying sober. Clients
<u>rmain.htm</u>	are referred to the SAI coordinator's who go over the
	client's abuse history and suggest services like
	inpatient and outpatient treatment programs.
Alcoholics Anonymous (AA)	Al-Anon
Intergroup	Varies by town
2400 Morris Avenue	Meeting info Line: 1-800-344-2666
Union, NJ 07083-5706	Self help for those affected by alcoholism
Phone: 1-800-245-1377 or 908-687-8566	Bergen Regional
Website: https://www.nnjaa.org/	230 East Ridgewood Avenue
E-mail: <u>intergroup@nnjaa.org</u>	Paramus, NJ 07652
A self-help group of men and women recovering	Phone: 201-967-4000
from alcoholism. Requirement for membership is a	Website: www.bergenregional.com
desire to stop drinking. There are no fees other than	
self-supporting contributions.	
Narcotics Anonymous	Nar-Anon
Northwest NJ Area	PO Box 6964
P.O. Box 502	Freehold, NJ 07728
Boonton, NJ 07005	
	Phone: 1-800-238-2333
Phone: 800-992-0401	
Website: http://www.nanj.org/	For relatives and friends concerned about the
	addiction or drug problem of another. Uses 12 steps,
An informal meeting for those recovering and	concept.
recovered from drug addiction	

Atlantic Behavioral Health

Morristown Memorial Hospital Intensive Outpatient Program 100 Madison Ave. Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 1-888-247-1400

Capitol Care

7 Waterloo Rd. Stanhope, NJ 07874

Phone: 1-844-437-3482 or 973-426-1440

Fax: 973-426-1421

E-mail: info@capitol-care.org
Website: www.capitol-care.org

Partial Care, Intensive Outpatient and Outpatient Treatment for Substance Use Disorders. Educates DUI offenders and refers to treatment if needed.

Compulsive Gambling

Phone: 1-800-426-2537

Self-Help group. Only requirement for membership is a desire to stop gambling. No dues or fees; self-supporting through individual contributions. Not allied with any sect, denomination, politics, organization or institution; does not wish to engage in any controversy; neither endorses nor opposes any cause.

Carrier Clinic

252 Route 601 Belle Mead, NJ 08502

Phone: (800) 933-3579 or 908-281-1000

Fax: 908-281-1402

Website: www.carrierclinic.org

Blake Recovery Center

Addiction Treatment, Detox program, Outpatient program. Comprehensive addiction treatment program provides medically monitored detoxification (ASAM Level 3.7) and residential rehabilitation care for from illegal and prescription drug abuse, as well as dependence on and addiction to alcohol.

CURA

595 County Ave Secaucus, NJ 07094 973-622-3570

Residential facility for adult males/females. Dedicated to treatment & rehabilitation of Spanish speaking individuals who are addicted to drugs and/or alcohol.

Daytop

Residential: 80 West Main Street Mendham, NJ 07945 (973) 543-5656 Outpatient: 340 West Hanover Ave. Morris Township, NJ 07960 (973) 539-5764

Phone: 1-800-232-9867

Substance abuse treatment, residential long-term treatment (more than 30 days) for adolescents, self payment, Medicaid, Medicare, Private Health insurance, Military insurance, Sliding fee scale based

Last Revised: July 10, 2017

Eva's Village

393 Main Street Paterson, NJ 07501

Phone: 973-523-6220

973-754-6784 Fax: 973-684-2304

Website: www.evasvillage.org

on income and other factors, payment assistance.

Cornerstone Family Programs -Resource

Intoxicated Driver Resource Center (IDRC)

62 Elm Street

Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: (973) 777-2048

(973) 538-5260 - Morristown

For those convicted of a DWI residing in Morris and Warren Counties. Providing education and evaluation to help prevent further incidents of driving under the influence. Juvenile IDRC available to those individuals who have received a DUI underage drinking offense.

Freedom House

Physical Address: 200 Santorium Rd Glen Gardener, NJ

Mailing Address:

2004 Rt 31, Suite 1, Lower level

Clinton, NJ 08809

Phone: 908-537-6043

Website: https://www.freedomhousenj.org/

Provides long-term residential drug and alcohol treatment in halfway house setting for men, transitional housing for recovering alcohol and drug addicted women and their child through proprietary program called, The Family Afterward. Long term residential treatment and transitional living programs incorporates the 12 step based dual recovery system, reality therapy, behavioral modification and positive peer pressure to bring about changes in individuals

Grace Counseling

16 Madison Ave Madison, NJ 07940

Phone: 973-822-0707

info@gracecounseling.org

Staff members at Grace Counseling Center are dedicated mental health professionals. Each of them is highly qualified to provide counseling and psychotherapy services to individuals, couples,

families, adolescents, and groups

Zufall Health Center - Maternal Wraparound (M-WRAP)

18 W. Blackwell St. Dover, NJ 07801

Phone: 973-328-3344 Ex. 341

or 862-432-5542

Provides ongoing, comprehensive case management to pregnant women (18 yrs. old +) residing in Morris, Sussex or Warren counties who have opioid

High Focus Centers - Parsippany

1259 Route 46 East Parsippany, NJ 07054

Phone: (973) 299-9919 or (T)1-877-960-0197

Fax: (973) 299-9916

Website:

www.highfocuscenters.com

use/exposure during current pregnancy whether prescribed or not prescribed. Provided linkage to peer recovery support services, treatment and counseling, Prenatal and Primary Health care, and transportation, etc.

Market St. Mission

9 Market Place Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: (973) 538-0431 Fax: (973) 993-2877

Website: www.marketstreet.org e-mail: shelter@marketstreet.org

Substance abuse treatment services, halfway house, Residential long-term treatment (more than 30 days) 888-282-6277

Phone: 201-915-2000 Detox- 201-915-2193 Website: www.libertyhealth.org

Wilzig Hospital

355 Grand Street

Jersey City, NJ 07302

Jersey City Medical Center

Medical appointments Homeless Solutions, Inc. Phone: 973-993-0833

St. Peter's church donated the space for Hospitality Link, their Friendly Guild Room on South Street, and HIS will staff the center between the hours of 9am and 4pm on Weekdays. The purpose of the center is to offer case management services, benefits eligibility determination, connections to mental health and addiction treatment programs, referrals to emergency shelters, and direct assistance to clients on a case by case base. Hospitality Link will also provide a mailing address, access to phones. and limited storage to guests.

The Milestone House

60 N. Sussex St. Dover, NJ 07801 Phone: 973-442-4600

Website: www.themilestonehouse.com

Supportive sober living program for men and women, 18+. Self-payment, with a sliding fee scale based on income and other factors if needed. Can also utilize Morris County OTA funding to pay for housing.

Morris County Aftercare

1574 Sussex Turnpike Randolph, NI 7869 Phone: 973-927-6641

Substance abuse treatment, Detoxification, Methadone Maintenance, Methadone Detoxification, Outpatient for Women, Self payment, Medicaid,

Private health

Morristown Memorial Hospital

100 Madison Ave. Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 1-888-247-2111 973-971-5000

Mrs. Wilson's House

Substance Abuse Services PO Box 9175 Morristown, NJ 07963-9175

Phone: 973-540-1781

Website: www.mrswilsons.org

Intensive Outpatient for substance abuse and COD	
Partial Care	Substance abuse treatment, halfway house for
	women, Residential long-term (more than 30 days)
	self payment, 16 beds
NewBridge Services	New Hope Foundation
1259 Rt. 46 East,	PO Box 66
Building 2, Suite 100A,	80 Conover Road
Parsippany, NJ 07054	Marlboro, NJ 07746
(973) 316-9333 (Local)	800-705-HOPE (4673)
(888) 746-9333 (Toll Free)	Phone: 732-946-3030
	Fax: 732-946-3541
E-mail: <u>services@newbridge.org</u>	Website: www.newhopefoundation.org
Providing outpatient Adult & Youth Substance	Substance abuse treatment center, Residential short
abuse, COD Services, education, housing programs.	term treatment (30 days or less), Residential long-
	term treatment (more than 30 days), Detoxification,
	Halfway house, Adolescents, Persons with co-
	occuring mental and substance abuse disorders,
	Pregnant/postpartum women, Women, Men. Self
	payment, Private health insurance, Military
	insurance, Payment assistance
Oxford House	Salvation Army (Paterson)
Morristown Oxford House	545 W. Broadway
16 Jardine Road	Paterson, NJ 07522
Morristown, NJ 07960	Phone: 973-790-4817
Phone: 973-206-1918	Website: www.salvationarmyusa.org
Website: <u>www.oxfordhouse.org</u>	
	The salvation Army is an evangelical Christian
Oxford House offers a place for men to live a sober	organization that devotes billions of dollars and
lifestyle. The residents are required to work and	thousands of volunteer hours each year to disaster
pay rent.	relief, social services and other charitable causes
	worldwide. With proceeds going directly to adult
	rehabilitation centers, the army's many thrift stores
	play an important role in furthering the
	organization's mission. Patrons of the stores pick
	through a diverse selection of moderately worn
	clothing, as well as second-hand furniture,
	electronics, books, and toys at bargain prices.
Summit Oak Hospital	Step Ahead
Phone: 1-800-344-2666	Outpatient counseling
	7) 070 (00 0770
Intensive outpatient designed to meet the	Phone:973-622-3570
· •	Phone:973-622-3570
Intensive outpatient designed to meet the scheduling needs of patients who must maintain work schedules, care for children or attend school.	Phone:973-622-3570

Provide group therapy and medication monitoring.

Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List Last Revised: July 10, 2019 Treat: Depression, Anxiety/panic, substance abuse, anger, chronic pain, self-injury, mood disorders, post traumatic stress disorders, suicidal thoughts, grief and loss, impulsive behavior, sexuality issues. **Straight & Narrow** St. Clare's Behavioral Health 508 Straight St. **Boonton Township** Paterson, NJ 07501 130 Powerville Road Boonton Township, NI 07005 Phone: 973-345-6000 Website: www.straightandnarrowinc.org General info-973-316-1800 Website: www.saintclares.org Christian based provides treatment for drug and alcohol Detoxification, Hospital Inpatient, Self Full continuum of care available- 1-888-626-2111 payment, Sliding fee scale based on income and other factors, Payment assistance. **Monsignor Wall Methadone Clinic** 230 East Ridgewood Ave Paramus Phone: 201-967-9020 **The Good Shepherd Mission Sunrise House** 336 Broadway PO Box 600 PO Box 2401 Lafavette, NI 07848 Paterson, NJ 07509 Phone: 973-383-6300 (800) LET LIVE Website: www.sunrisehouse.com Phone: 973-742-9244 Rev Michael & Joan Vieira, Director Website: www.gsmpat.org Residential short-term (30 days or less), Residential long-term (more than 30 days), Outpatient, Partial hospitalization/day treatment for adolescents, Pregnant/postpartum women, Women, Residential beds for clients' children, Men, Self payment, Private health insurance. Special Language Services: ASL or other assistance for hearing impaired. **Turning Point** Willow Tree 415 Speedwell Ave. PO Box 1163 Morris Plains, NI 07950 Secaucus, NJ 07094 Phone: 973-682-8733 Phone: 973-239-9400 *Now part of Integrity House. Contact: Dana Perricone, CADC 973-682-8733 800-969-7476 Website: www.turningpointnj.org Alcohol, Tobacco, Drug & Violence Prevention, Education, Counseling, Serving, Youth, Adults & Drug intervention, drug rehab and aftercare Alcohol and Drug treatment center Families, Outpatient Counseling Bergen Regional **Integrity House** 230 East Ridgewood Ave

http://www.integrityhouse.org/

Paramus

1-800-730-2762

http://www.bergenregional.com/BehavioralHealth/AddictionServices.html

Evergreen Substance Abuse Treatment Center

Phone: 800-730-2762

http://www.bergenregional.com/evergreen/

New Pathway Counseling

321 Changebridge Rd. Pine Brook, NJ 07058

Phone: <u>201-436-1022</u> Fax: 973-227-4797

Website: www.newpathway.com

Substance abuse treatment for adults and adolescents. Partial hospitalization, intensive outpatient, outpatient, early intervention, relapse prevention, individual therapy, outpatient detoxification, and medication assisted therapy. Transportation available for some

programs.

Newark Campus

103 Lincoln Park 973-623-0600

Secaucus Campus

595 County Ave 201-583-7100

Smart Recovery

www.smartrecovery.org

Science-based addiction support group where participants learn self-empowering skills and support

one another in recovery.

Meeting locations and times in Morris County:

Morris County Library

Thursdays from 7:00-8:30 pm

30 E. Hanover Rd.

Whippany

Contact: Austin Beetle, Facilitator

Phone: 862-397-4117

Email: awb3smart@yahoo.com

Roxbury Public Library Tuesdays from 7:00-8:30 pm

103 Main St. Roxbury

Contact: Ann Gale, Facilitator

Phone: 201-774-8323

Email: smartrox@optimum.net

TRANSPORTATION SERVICES

Department of Public Works Colonial Coachfree in MT area

Town of Morristown 200 South Street, CN 914 Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-267-2733

The Colonial Coach bus is a FREE transportation service provided by the Township of Morris and the Town of Morristown. Any resident of the Township or Town is eligible to utilize this service.

Dollar a Day Car Insurance

Barbara Hatzel 123 Morris St.

Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-631-9700

The Special Automobile Insurance Policy (SAIP), also known as dollar-a-day, is a new initiative to help make limited auto insurance coverage available to drivers who are eligible for Federal Medicaid with hospitalization. Such drivers can obtain a medical coverage-only policy at a cost of \$365 a year.

This bus operates Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. Six loops all day. Between the hours of 9:00am to 2:45 pm.

http://www.townofmorristown.org/vertical/sites/%7B0813EA2E-B627-4F82-BBB0-DDEE646947B5%7D/uploads/Copy of Colonial Coach Schedule January 1 2015.pd

http://www.townofmorristown.org/vertical/sites/%7B0813EA2E-B627-4F82-BBB0-DDEE646947B5%7D/uploads/%7BD9EE698C-24DB-458A-96EE-60AC5AC1279B%7D.PDF

Parsippany Free Transit System

This bus is available for Parsippany residents only at no charge. No matter age, residents don't have to show I.D.

Bus operates from Monday to Friday from 9:00am to 4:00 pm

There is no bus service between 12:00 to 1:00pm or on Holidays.

Residents have to call this number to confirm buses are running. 973-263-7093

http://www.parsippany.net/web_content/acrobat/ Municipal-Operations-Transit-Schedule.pdf How do I get the policy?

The dollar a day policy can be obtained at most insurance agencies. If you're not sure how to get one, you can call the Personal Automobile Insurance Plan (PAIP) customer service number at 1-800-652-2471, or search for a PAIP producer.

You must bring with you to apply:

- Driver's License
- Medicaid Qualification Letter/ Medicaid Insurance Card
- Registration
- Car's insurance if you have one.

http://www.state.nj.us/dobi/division consumers/ins urance/saip.htm

Morris County Organization for Hispanic Affairs

Transportation is provided to doctors/medical appointments, in the local Morris County area to low income Morris County residents. Clients must call to request transportation at least three days prior to the appointment. The transportation coordinator is available to take your call from 9:00am to 12:00 pm on weekdays. Messages left after that time will be answered the following day.

http://www.hispanicaffairs.net/services/transportation-services

Dover Office

95-97 Bassett Highway

Dover, NJ 07801

Phone: 973-366-4770 Fax:973-361-7878

www.mcoha.org

Dover office hours: 9:00-5:00 pm, Monday, Tuesdays, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 9:00-7:00 pm; Tuesdays (September to April) and Saturday 9:00-12 noon (September to April)

Morristown Office

45 Clyde Potts Court Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-644-5627/ 973-644-5632

Morristown office hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Wednesdays are closed.

Butler Butler, NJ 07405 10 High Street open Wed 9:00-4:00 pm and first Sat of the month **MAPS - Morris Area Paratransit System** Logisticare Transportation for NJ Family Care/Medicaid clients Offers free transportation services for medical visits for any medical related rides. Must call at least two and some social services for the Morris County days in advance. residents. **Eligibility** Reservation Line: 1-866-527-9933 You must be a residents who are 60 or older or 18 or "Where's My Ride?" 1-866-527-9934 older and have a physical or mental disability that Complaint Line: 1-866-527-9934 includes functional limitations. Residents have to http://www.nj.gov/humanservices/dmahs/home/l register in order to get services and scheduled ogisticare english.pdf transportation services two days before doctor's appointment. Phone 973-829-8103 Transportation is only offer Monday to Friday from 10:00 am to 2:30 pm. http://morriscountynj.gov/hs/adv/maps/ Dial a Ride in Morris County Weekend Senior Subway in Denville Senior Subway, Inc. PO Box 55 Provide free transportation services in the Morris County area for senior citizens and people with Denville, NJ 07834 Contact Laura at (973) 610-2788 disabilities. For some of the towns clients have to call 48 hours to seven days in advance to require services. Senior subway inc is a community based transportation service that will, in addition to http://morriscountynj.gov/hs/adv/dialaride/ existing government transportation programs, provide transportation to ambulatory persons 65 vears of age and over around the community beyond the hours of a normal work week, including weekends as an alternative to driving. Senior subway inc will safely provide flexible lowto-no cost transportation with personalized service to senior citizens as a way to sustain their freedom and independence. Trans Options - Provides referral **Zufall Health Center** 2 Ridgedale Avenue Johanna Moore, Program Director Suite 200 jmoore@zufallhealth.org Cedar Knolls, NJ 07927 www.zufallhealth.org Dover Location: 18 W. Blackwell Street

(973) 328-3344

(973) 328-3344

Morristown Location: 4 Atno Avenue

Phone: 973-267-7600

Offers transportation services to Morris County residents to go to work. They find carpool services Morris County Provider Resource Committee Resource List

in the area for you. Provide information about transportation such as buses, train stations, cabs etc..

http://www.transoptions.org/

Hackettstown Location: 117 Seber Road, Bldg 5 (908) 452-5366

Newton Location: 238 Spring Street

(973) 862-6650

Primary Medical Care, HIV Specialty Care, Medical Case Management, Dental, Behavioral Health, Clinical Pharmacy, Nutrition with Registered Dietician, Health Insurance Premium Assistance and Cost Share, Medical Transportation, Linkage to Care, Free & Confidential HIV Rapid Testing, STD Prevention and Treatment, Risk Counseling

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

UTILITIES

Morris County Organization for Hispanic Affairs

Home Energy Assistance Program:

- (LIHEAP) Helps eligible low-income household meet their home Heating and Cooling needs, application time is from October 1st through April 30th; every year.
- Universal Service Fund (USF)
 application time is available all year, you can only apply once per year.
- Gift of Warmth: provides additional funds to qualifying clients of NJ Natural Gas.

Dover Office

95-97 Bassett Highway Dover, NJ 07801 Phone: 973-366-4770 Fax:973-361-7878 www.mcoha.org

Dover office hours: 9:00-5:00 pm, Monday, Tuesdays, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 9:00-7:00 pm; Tuesdays (September to April) and Saturday 9:00-12 noon (September to April)

Morristown Office

45 Clyde Potts Court Morristown, NJ 07960

Phone: 973-644-5627/ 973-644-5632

Lifeline Program

Lifeline is made possible by the Board of Public Utilities and is administered by the department of Human Services.

- Utility assistance program is for eligible low-income senior citizens and the disabled.
- Benefits help eligible homeowners and renters with with electrical and gas cost.

Apply for Lifeline with the pharmaceutical assistance for the Aged and Disabled (PAAD) application. Part D for Medicare.

Phone:1-800-792-9745

www.nj.gov/humanservices/.

True and Page Programs

True and Page grants help low to moderate income households <u>NOT eligible for LIHEAP or USF</u> pay their natural gas and electric bills.

Phone: 732-982-8710

http://www.njpoweron.org/

NI 2-1-1

Dial 211 any day, any time for confidential referrals to local health and human services assistance services or search

www.nj211.org

Morristown office hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 9:00 am to 4:00 nm

Wednesdays are closed.

Butler

Butler, NJ 07405 10 High Street open Wed 9:00-4:00 pm and first Sat of the month

http://www.hispanicaffairs.net/services/home-energy-assistance

NJ Shares

Provides assistance to household in need of temporary help paying their energy bills due to financial crisis.

Applicants must have a history of of goodfaith payments with their energy company and not eligible for LIHEAP, USF, TRUE or PAGE programs.

Phone: 866-657-4273

www.njshares.org/whereToApply/index.asp

Winter Termination Program

Protect residential customers from disconnection of natural gas and electric service from November 15th- March 15th if they participate in: USF, LIHEAP, Lifeline Utility Assistance to the Aged and Disabled (PAAD) Work first New/Jersey temporary Assistance to needy families or SSI. Also, persons unable to pay their utility bills because of circumstances beyond their control may request protection of WTP.

How to enroll in WTP?

You must call your utility company and request protection under the WTP. For more information about WTP you can call: 1-800-624-0241 or view the Utility Customer's Bill of Rights at:

Weatherization:

There are two free weatherization programs in NJ:

Morris County Organization For Hispanic Affairs:

Weatherization

Is the installation of home energy efficiency measures to help reduce energy bills.

Eligible participants are provided with:

 A free home energy audit to see how energy efficient a home is and how much money can be saved on energy bills through weatherization.

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

• Installation of recommended free energy efficiency measures, which may include energy efficiency appliance replacement at no cost.

http://www.hispanicaffairs.net/wp-content/uploads/2014/09/application.pdf

<u>Comfort Partners:</u> Energy saving and education program for qualified low-income customers.

Phone: 888-773-8326

www.njcleanenergy.com click on "Residential" (electric and

gas heat only)

Dover office hours: M,W, Th, F from 9:00-5:00pm

Tues 9:00-7:00 pm; Sat 9:00-12 noon.

www.energyassistance.nj.gov

Office of Temporary Assistance 973-829-8264

340 W. Hanover Ave, Morristown NJ 07960

Emergency Utility Assistance is available to clients who are

www.nj.gov/bpu/assistance/

in need of a one-time payment to their utility company and have received a shutoff notice. Clients will be seen by a social worker in the office to better assess their needs. Applicants must bring shutoff notice on their name, proof of expenses, bank statements, etc to be able to apply for this one time assistance.

Office hours are: Monday to Friday from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm

<u>VETERANS</u>

Community Hope

Administrative Office 959 Route 46 East, Suite 402 Parsippany, NJ 07054

Website: www.communityhope-nj.org

Hope for Veterans Program

Intake Coordinator: 908-647-5717 Ext. 320

The Hope for Veterans® Transitional Housing is a 95-bed transitional housing program for homeless veterans located on the Lyons VA campus. They also operate an 8-bed program in Bergen County.

Supportive Services for Veteran Families (SSVF)

Referral Hotline: 855-483-8466 Email: <u>SSVF@CommunityHope-NJ.org</u>

SSVF helps veterans and their families with immediate support when facing homelessness by providing rapid re-housing to homeless veterans in addition to keeping veteran households from losing their housing when they are facing eviction. Priority is to either

Morris County Veterans Service Office (VSO)

County Department of Human Services

540 West Hanover Avenue Morristown, NJ 07960 Phone: 973-285-6868

Email: kbrenzel@co.morris.nj.us

Website: hs.morriscountynj.gov/adv/veterans

The Veterans Services Office provides information and assistance to honorably discharged Morris County Veterans and their families in obtaining VA benefits and entitlements. The VSO is responsible for recording the location of graves of Morris County Veterans, provides flags each year to decorate those graves on Memorial Day, and

awards medals to veterans or family members of veterans who served during a United States war period.

The VSO can help with filing claims for VA service-connected disability compensation, VA pension, discharge review, records correction, retrieval of lost records, and applying for military medals earned. Provides information and referrals for education, veterans insurance, VA home loans, VA Healthcare, Veterans Memorial Homes or VA Nursing Home, and Vocational Rehabilitation. Makes

assist the family in remaining in their current housing, or, if they are homeless, to quickly locate and help them secure affordable housing.

referrals to appropriate organizations and agencies for community-based services. Provides outreach to homebound Veterans and visit Morris County Veterans residing in medical centers and nursing homes. Outreaches to homeless Veterans and connecting them to services provided by County, State, and Federal Veterans Affairs. Provides referrals for job assistance and training. Assists with obtaining transportation for appointments with the VSO or for medical assistance at VA medical facilities. Assists with applications for the Morris County Freeholders Distinguished Military Service Medal awarded to honorably discharged Morris County Veterans of the United States Military.

Welcome Home Vets of New Jersey

831-38 Route 10 East

Suite 262

Whippany, NJ 07981

Email: <u>info@welcomehomevetsofnj.org</u>
Website: <u>www.welcomehomevetsofnj.org</u>

Provides immediate and long term assistance to assist soldiers, veterans, and their families in need in New Jersey, including housing, medical assistance, financial assistance, legal assistance and employment assistance. Welcome Home Vets of New Jersey is an entirely volunteer, nonprofit organization dedicated to helping service men and women overcome obstacles in their return to civilian life.

New Jersey Judiciary Veterans Assistance Project

Phone: 973-285-6868

Email: kbrenzel@co.morris.nj.us

The Veterans Assistance Project (VAP) is a voluntary referral service for veterans who come in contact with the court system and who may be in need of veterans services from their local Veterans Service Office. The goal is to acquire services and support to improve the quality of life for the men, women, and families who have made sacrifices in the defense of the United States. Available services can include mental health counseling, addiction services, legal services, and housing.

Veterans are identified at the earliest possible point as they enter the court system. There are multiple points at which a referral to a local VSO can be initiated. For example, self-identification as a veteran is solicited when persons enter county jails, municipal and superior courts, and as existing probationers report to the probation department. Once a veteran has self-identified, a referral to the VSO can be prepared if the veteran volunteers to participate. Completed referral forms are directed to the criminal division, where the referral is entered into the VAP database and then electronically sent to the local VSO.

Zufall Health Community Health Centers Veterans Outreach

Phone: 973-328-9100 Ext. 323 Email: mblanchfield@zufallhealth.org

Website: www.zufallhealth.org

Department of Veterans Affairs (VA)

Website: www.newjersey.va.gov

Lyons VA Campus 151 Knollcroft Road

Locations in Dover, Morristown, Hackettstown, Somerville, Newton, Flemington and West Orange

Aimed at fulfilling the service and non service-connected healthcare needs of veterans as well as provide affordable medical and dental services to veteran families. By seeking treatment at Zufall, veterans can avoid having to meet VA eligibility requirements or travel to the VA.

Zufall also provides dental services at the Morris County Veterans' Clinic in Morris Township. In collaboration with the County of Morris, we bring the Zufall Health Delta Dental Mobile to the clinic site where veterans who do not receive VA dental benefits will receive free dental screenings and a discount on follow-up treatment. The program is supported by a grant from The Arconic Foundation.

Lyons, New Jersey 07939 Phone: 908-647-0180

East Orange VA Campus

385 Tremont Avenue East Orange, New Jersey 07018

Phone: 973-676-1000

VA Community-Based Outpatient Clinic

340 West Hanover Avenue Morristown, NJ 07960-2777 Phone: 973-539-9794

The VA New Jersey Health Care System (VANJHCS) is a consolidated facility comprised of two main campuses, one in East Orange and one in Lyons, New Jersey providing a multitude of services to assist veterans.

Toll Free Numbers:

Veterans Crisis Line: 1-800-273-TALK (1-800-273-8255) Combat Call Center:1-877-WAR-VETS (1-877-927-8387)

Education (GI) Bill: 1-888-442-4551 VA Benefits: 1-800-827-1000

Healthcare Benefits: 1-877-222-8387 White House VA Hotline: 1-855-948-2311

Women Veterans Hotline: 1-855-VA-WOMEN (1-855-829-

6636)

Veterans Hotlines:

NJVet2Vet: 1-866-838-7654

Veterans Crisis Line: 1-800-273-8255 Homeless Veterans: 1-877-424-3838 Women Veterans Hotline: 1-855-829-6636

For additional information on county offices and resources visit: https://hs.morriscountynj.gov/

Links to Other Morris County Resource Guides

Caregiver Resource Directory

Office of Aging, Disabilities and Community Programming Resource Guide

Veterans Resource Directory

Youth Services Directory

Morris County Individuals in Need of Shelter or Facing a Housing Crisis

Last Revised: July 10, 2019

In Morris County, our shelter and housing providers are transitioning to a system that utilizes the same master Waiting Lists for **all** individuals in need of shelter or facing a housing crisis. Therefore, individuals will no longer be directed to call housing providers directly. Instead, you will **call 211 (24/7)** and select the Homeless Hotline prompt. You will say that you are homeless and in Morris County which will prompt the hotline worker to screen you.

The assessment screening that a 211 worker will then complete with you will take between 45 and 60 minutes and will ask some personal questions that are necessary for assisting you with housing and shelter resources. It is important to answer these questions in their entirety and honestly to be appropriately assessed for services in the county. Please be advised that there may be longer than normal wait times for your call to be received since the process is underway. In the event that your call gets dropped, please try calling again.

You can choose to call alone or with your caseworker. Alternatively, your caseworker can schedule an appointment with 211 to have a 211 screener call *you* for the assessment process.

Please note that this process will soon be the **only** point of entry into shelter and housing in Morris County, so it is critical to call 211 to be assessed and put on this Waiting List.

Steps:

- **Step 1:** Set aside an hour of your time. Call 211 (24/7). Wait times may be longer than normal with the new system under way.
- **Step 2:** Select the Homeless Hotline prompt. Say that you are homeless and in Morris County which will prompt the hotline worker to screen you.
- **Step 3:** Answer the assessment questions in their entirety and truthfully to be appropriately assessed for housing and shelter resources.
- **Step 4:** The 211 screener will link you to some immediate resources in the county based on your situation. Morris County housing and shelter providers will contact you directly as program openings occur, or will request more information about your current situation to best assist you in accessing resources, shelter and/or housing services.